SPEEDPOST - EA107095955IN

1793395 / 13859 / No / SpeedPost / Indian / 255 KOTTAYAM /35-QM169637

To,

Mr Viswalal VELLAMPANAL H ANICAD WEST PO KOTTAYAM KOTTAYAM - 686503 KERALA, India Contact Details : 9946754761 Father's Name: Mr VISWANATHA PILLAI Date : 20-Feb-2014

| Customer No. | : 34903759 |
|--------------|--|
| Policy No. | : 350 50838 008 |
| Product Name | : SBI Life - Shubh Nivesh Endowment Plan |

Dear Mr Viswalal,

We welcome you to the SBI Life family and thank you for your trust in our products.

Joining SBI Life family will give you access to best customer service and wide range of products which cater to most of your life insurance needs. We have enclosed the policy document & First Premium Receipt along with copy of proposal form signed by you in this Policy booklet. Please check all details and make sure that it is kept safely.

Please note this is a Regular premium payment insurance Policy. The premium due dates are : 03/02 every year

For any information/ clarification, please contact:

1.Your local SBI Life service branch : KOTTAYAM, SBI LIFE INSURANCE CO LTD,1ST FLOOR, SHENOYAS ARCADE, NEAR THIRUNAKKARA TEMPLE, TEMPLE ROAD,,KOTTAYAM - 686001,KERALA

- 2. Your Agent is Mr Suresh Kumar K R (IA Code 990478574), Phone +91-9495213572/+91-9495213572
- 3.Call us toll free at our customer service helpline **1800222123/1800229090/18004259010** or email us at <u>info@sbilife.co.in</u>, also visit us at <u>www.sbilife.co.in</u>
- 4.In case you have any complaint/grievance, you may contact the following official for resolution: REGIONAL DIRECTOR,SBI LIFE INSURANCE CO. LTD., SBI LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED,, T.C 15/183, CHENNANKARA BUILDING,, VAZHUTHAKAD ROAD, ALTHARA JUNCTION,, THIRUVANANTHAPURAM-695010
- 5.Register on our **Customer Self Service Portal** <u>http://mypolicy.sbilife.co.in</u> to avail various online services available.
- 6. All your servicing requests should be submitted to your local SBI Life service branch as mentioned above or nearest SBI Life branch only.

Free Look Option

You can review the terms and conditions of the policy, within 15 days for policies sourced through any channel mode other than Distance Marketing and 30 days for policies sourced through Distance Marketing, from the date of the receipt of the policy document and where you disagree with any of those terms and conditions; you have the option to return the policy stating the reasons for your objection.

Your Free Look Option request must be reached to your local SBI Life service branch or nearest SBI Life branch within 15 days.

Looking forward to be your preferred Life Insurance Company for all your Life Insurance needs.

Yours truly,

Anish Khandekar Chief Manager - New Business Processing

Note : The translated version of this letter in the regional language is printed overleaf for your convenience. However, should there be any ambiguity, the English version shall prevail.

Date : 20-Feb-2014



Τo,

Mr Viswalal VELLAMPANAL H ANICAD WEST PO KOTTAYAM KOTTAYAM - 686503 KERALA, India Contact Details : 9946754761 Father's Name: Mr VISWANATHA PILLAI

| Customer No. | : 34903759 |
|--------------|--|
| Policy No. | : 350 50838 008 |
| Product Name | : SBI Life - Shubh Nivesh Endowment Plan |

Dear Mr Viswalal,

എസ്ബിഐ ലൈഫ് കുടുംബത്തിലേക്ക് നിങ്ങളെ സ്വാഗതം ചെയ്യുന്നു ഒപ്പംതന്നെ ഞങ്ങളുടെ ഉൽപന്നങ്ങളിൽ നിങ്ങൾ അർപ്പിച്ച വിശ്വാസത്തിന് നന്ദിയും രേഖപ്പെടുത്തുന്നു.

എസ്ബിഐ ലൈഫ് കുടുംബത്തിൽ ചേരുന്നതുകൊണ്ട് നിങ്ങൾക്ക് മികച്ച കസ്റ്റമർ സേവനവും നിങ്ങളുടെ മിക്ക ഇൻഷൂറൻസ് ആവശ്യങ്ങളും നിറവേറ്റുന്ന ഉൽപന്നങ്ങളുടെ ഒരു വിശാലനിരയും നിങ്ങൾക്കു ലഭിക്കുന്നു. ഞങ്ങൾ പോളിസി പ്രമാണവും ആദ്യത്തെ പ്രീമിയം അടച്ച രശീതിയും നിങ്ങൾ ഒപ്പിട്ട അഭ്യർത്ഥനാ പത്രത്തിന്റെ ഒരു കോപ്പിയും ഈ പോളിസി ലഘുപുസ്തകത്തിൽ ഉൾപ്പെടുത്തിയിട്ടുണ്ട്. ദയവായി എല്ലാ വിശദവിവരങ്ങളും പരിശോധിക്കുകയും ഇത് സുരക്ഷിതമായി വെക്കുന്നുവെന്ന് ഉറപ്പുവരുത്തുകയും ചെയ്യുക.

ദയവായി ശ്രദ്ധിക്കുക, ഇതൊരു Regular പ്രീമിയം പേമെന്റ് ഇൻഷൂറൻസ് പോളിസിയാണ്. പ്രീമിയം അടയ്ക്കേണ്ട തീയതി : 03/02 every yearആണ്

എതു വിവരങ്ങൾക്കും/വിശദീകരണത്തിനും, ദയവായി ബന്ധപ്പെടുക:

^{1.}നിങ്ങളുടെ സ്ഥലത്തുള്ള എസ്ബിഐ ലൈഫ് സേവന ശാഖ: KOTTAYAM, SBI LIFE INSURANCE CO LTD,1ST FLOOR, SHENOYAS ARCADE, NEAR THIRUNAKKARA TEMPLE, TEMPLE ROAD,,KOTTAYAM - 686001,KERALA അല്ലെങ്കിൽ,

- 2. Your Agent is Mr Suresh Kumar K R (IA Code 990478574), Phone +91-9495213572/+91-9495213572
- 3.ഞങ്ങളുടെ കസ്റ്റമർ സേവന ഹെൽപ്ലൈൻ **1800222123/1800229090/18004259010** ൽ ടോൾ ഫ്രീ ആയി ഞങ്ങളെ വിളിക്കുക അല്ലെങ്കിൽ <u>info@sbilife.co.in</u> ഞങ്ങൾക്ക് ഇമെയിൽ അയക്കുക കൂടാതെ www.sbilife.co.in ഞങ്ങളെ സന്ദർശിക്കുക.

4.നിങ്ങൾക്ക് ഏതെങ്കിലും പരാതി/ആവലാതി ഉണ്ടെങ്കിൽ, പരിഹാരത്തിനായി താഴെപ്പറയുന്ന ഉദ്യോഗസ്ഥനെ ബന്ധപ്പെടുക: REGIONAL DIRECTOR,SBI LIFE INSURANCE CO. LTD., SBI LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY LIMITED,, T.C 15/183, CHENNANKARA BUILDING,, VAZHUTHAKAD ROAD, ALTHARA JUNCTION,, THIRUVANANTHAPURAM-695010

5.ലഭ്യമായ വിവിധ ഓൺലൈൻ സേവനങ്ങൾ ലഭിക്കുന്നതിന്, ഞങ്ങളുടെ <u>http://mypolicy.sbilife.co.in</u> കസ്റ്റമർ സെൽഫ് വെബ്സൈറ്റിൽ റജിസ്റ്റർ ചെയ്യുക.

6.നിങ്ങളുടെ എല്ലാ സേവന അഭ്യർത്ഥനകളും നിങ്ങളുടെ സ്ഥലത്തെ എസ്ബിഐ ലൈഫ് സേവന ശാഖയിൽ അഥവാ അടുത്തുള്ള ലൈഫ് ശാഖയിൽ മാത്രം മേൽ പ്രസ്താവിച്ച പ്രകാരം സമർപ്പിക്കേണ്ടതാണ്.

സൗജന്യ പരീക്ഷണ ഐച്ഛികം

വിദൂര വിപണനത്തിലൂടെ നൽകപ്പെടുന്ന പോളിസികൾക്ക് പോളിസി പ്രമാണം ലഭിച്ച തീയതി മുതൽ ³⁰ ദിവസവും വിദൂര വിപണനം ഒഴികെയുള്ള ഏതെങ്കിലും ചാനൽ രീതി വഴിയായി നൽകപ്പെടുന്ന പോളിസികൾക്ക് 15 ദിവസത്തിനകവും, പോളിസിയുടെ നിബന്ധനകളും വ്യവസ്ഥകളും നിങ്ങൾക്ക് അവലോകനം ചെയ്യാവുന്നതാണ് കൂടാതെ അതിലെ ഏതെങ്കിലും നിബന്ധനകളോ വ്യവസ്ഥകളോ നിങ്ങൾക്ക് സമ്മതമല്ലെങ്കിൽ, നിങ്ങളുടെ എതിർപ്പിനുള്ള കാരണങ്ങൾ പ്രസ്താവിച്ചുകൊണ്ട് പോളിസി തിരിച്ചയക്കുവാൻ നിങ്ങൾക്ക് ഐച്ഛികമുണ്ട്.

നിങ്ങളുടെ സൗജന്യ പരീക്ഷണ ഐച്ഛിക അഭ്യർത്ഥന, നിങ്ങളുടെ സ്ഥലത്തെ എസ്ബിഐ ലൈഫ് സേവന ശാഖയിൽ അഥവാ അടുത്തുള്ള ലൈഫ് ശാഖയിൽ 15 ദിവസത്തിനുള്ളിൽ കിട്ടിയിരിക്കണം.

നിങ്ങളുടെ എല്ലാ ലൈഫ് ഇൻഷൂറൻസ് ആവശ്യങ്ങൾക്കും വേണ്ടി നിങ്ങൾ ഇഷ്ടപ്പെടുന്ന ലൈഫ് ഇൻഷൂറൻസ് കമ്പനിയാകുവാൻ ഞങ്ങൾ ആഗ്രഹിക്കുന്നു.

ആത്ഥാർത്ഥതയോടെ നിങ്ങളുടെ,

അനിഷ് ഖാഡെക്കർ ചീഫ് മാനെജർ - ന്യൂ ബിസിനസ് പ്രോസസ്സിങ്ങ്

First Premium Receipt

| | | | Seque | nce No : 9023679 | | |
|--|-------------------------|--------------------------|--------|--------------------|-------------------------|----------------|
| | | | | el Code : 9904785 | | |
| Proposal No | :35-QM169637 | | Chann | el Name : Mr Sures | sh Kumar K R | |
| Policy No | :350 50838 008 | | Receiv | ved Date : January | 31, 2014 | |
| Policy Holder Mr Viswalal VELLAMPANA ANICAD WEST KOTTAYAM - KERALA, India | F PO KOTTAYAM 686503 | | | | | |
| Mode | | :Annually | | Product/Plan : | SBI Life - Shubh Nivesh | Endowment Plan |
| Date of commen | acement of policy | :February 03, 2014 | | Sum Assured: | Rs.3,00,000/- | |
| | | | | Installment Premiu | ım | Rs. 32,616 |
| Due date of Prer | nium payment | :February 03, 2014 | | Service Tax & Edu | acation Cess | Rs.1,008 |
| Payment Method | d | :Cheque | | Total Premium An | nount | Rs.33,624/- |
| | | | | No. of Premiums H | Paid | 1 |
| | | | | Total Amount Rec | eived | Rs. 33,624/- |
| | | | | | | |
| <u>Next premium</u> | due on February 03, | 2015 | | | | |
| Amount of initia | ll/first premium paid : | : Rs. 33,624 /- | | | | |
| Rupees Thirty T | hree Thousand Six H | lundred Twenty Four Only | | | | |
| Received the am | ount as above. | | | | | |
| Date : February | y 03, 2014 | | | | | |
| | | | | | | |

Note : In case of any discrepancies, you are kindly requested to advise us immediately. Call us toll free at our customer service helpline 1800 22 2123 or 1800 22 9090 or 1800 425 9010

No interest is payable on excess payments, if any, made by the policyholder. Any shortage/excess, will be adjusted against future premiums payable. Premium paid under this policy is eligible for tax rebates under section 80C of the Income Tax Act, 1961, as applicable.

Additional premium paid towards Critical Illness rider is eligible for tax benefit under Section 80D of the Income Tax Act, 1961, as applicable.

Service Tax is applicable on premium as mandated by the government, effective 10 Sep 2004.

GST is applicable for the Jammu & Kashmir policies as mandated by government of Jammu & Kashmir .

'This Premium receipt is issued subject to realization of cheque' Service Tax Registration Number : <u>AAFCS2530PST001</u>

Consolidated stamp duty paid vide Mudrank No.EMUSHU-2013/2125/CR.No.427/M-1, dated 21/08/2013.

Authorized Signatory

This page is intentionally left blank

SBI Life - Shubh Nivesh is a Participating Endowment Assurance product with an option of Whole Life coverage. The basic purpose is to Death before the completion of endowment term provided the policy is in-force: Death Benefit as defined under point 1 of Balance amount of Deferred Maturity Payment Option, if availed and if any, will be paid to the nominee. However, the nominee has an option to take the remaining installments in a lump sum which will be equal to the discounted value of the After completion of endowment term the Basic Sum Assured plus vested Simple Reversionary Bonus plus terminal bonus, if any Congratulations on your purchase. SBI Life Shubh Nivesh (UIN: 111N055V02) is a Participating Traditional Endowment Assurance plan with an option of Whole Life For Single Premium: Sum Assured on death +Vested Reversionary Bonuses + Terminal bonus, is any, is paid to the nominee Age at entry of Life Assured 45 years or more On survival till the end of the endowment term, the sum assured along with all accrued bonuses will be paid. Sum assured on death is higher of Basic Sum Assured or a multiple of annualised premium; where multiple is: Sum assured on death is higher of Basic Sum Assured or a multiple of single premium; where multiple is: Age at entry of Life Assured 45 years or more A. Sum Assured on death + Vested Simple Reversionary Bonuses + Terminal bonus, if any. 1 Ś 1.10Death after completion of the endowment term and up to 100 years of age: 1. Death before the completion of endowment term provided the policy is in-force : Choice of paying premiums throughout the policy term or through a single payment. For Regular Premium: Higher of A or B is paid to the nominee, where: On attainment of 100th birthday, Basic Sum assured will be paid. Age at entry of Life Assured less than 45 years Basic Sum Assured benefit will be paid to the nominee. provide Savings, Income and Protection to you and your family. Endowment Option, will be paid to the nominee. Age at entry of Life Assured less than 45 years 10 Ś 105% of all the premiums paid. Endowment with Whole Life Option: Endowment with Whole Life Option: remaining installments. l.25 **Endowment Option** will be paid Endowment Option: Less than 10 years 10 years or more Death Benefit: Policy Term ю. Maturity Benefit: A 0 6 0 Benefits of the policy Aim of policy COVEL. 2

KEY FEATURES DOCUMENT

| | | • Rider Benefits: You have the option to choose from the following 3 riders |
|-----------------|--|--|
| | | SBI Life - Preferred Term Rider (UIN: 111B014V02) SBI Life - Accidental Death Benefit Rider (UIN: 111B015V02) SBI Life - Accidental Total & Permanent Disability Benefit rider (UIN: 111B016V02) |
| 3 | Other benefits | Deferred Maturity Payment Option: At maturity you have an option to avail the sum assured as regular payouts over a period of 5/10/15/20 years a frequency (Yearly/Half-Yearly/Quarterly/Monthly) of your choice. |
| 4 | Policy Surrender | For regular premium policies, the policy will acquire a surrender value only if premiums have been paid for at least 2 full years for policy term less than 10 years and at least 3 full years for policy term 10 years or more. Guaranteed Surrender Value (GSV) in case of regular premium policies will be equal to GSV factors multiplied by the basic premiums paid. Basic premium is equal to total premium minus service tax and cess, underwriting extra premiums and rider premiums, if any. The GSV factors are expressed as a percentage of basic premium paid depending on the year in which the policy is surrendered. Surrender value of the allocated bonuses, if any, is also added to this GSV. Surrender value of bonus is calculated by multiplying the allocated bonus with the bonus surrender value factors For single premium policies, the policy will acquire a surrender value after completion first policy year. |
| | | Guaranteed Surrender Value (GSV) : in case of Single premium policies will be equal to GSV factors multiplied by the Single premium (exclusive of service tax) paid excluding extra premiums (underwriting extra) and rider premiums, if any) The GSV factors are expressed as a percentage of Single premium paid depending on the year in which the policy is surrendered. The surrender value of the allocated bonuses is calculated by multiplying the vested bonuses with bonus surrender value factors. |
| S | Paid Up Value | For Regular Premium policy – If the policy has acquired surrender value and no further premiums are paid then it can be converted to a paid up policy with a reduced sum assured. |
| 9 | Loans on the Policy | Loans will be available after the policy acquires Surrender Value. |
| 7 | Exclusions | Suicide: If the Life Assured, whether sane or insane, commits suicide within 12 months from the date of issue of this Policy or the date of any reinstatement of this Policy, the policy will become null and void and no claim will be paid. However, an amount equal to 80% of the premiums paid will be paid to the nominee in case of suicide within one year from the date of issue of this policy. And in case of suicide within one year from the date of issue of this policy. And in case of suicide within one year from the date of reinstatement 80% of the premiums paid or surrender value, whichever is higher, will be paid to the nominee. |
| 8 | Grace period | 15 days for monthly mode and for all other modes it is 30 days, from the premium due date. |
| 6 | Revival | Within 2 years from the date of first unpaid due premium. |
| 10 | Free-look provision | You have the option to review the terms and conditions of policy within 15 days of receipt for policies sourced through any channel mode other than Distance Marketing and 30 days for policies sourced through Distance Marketing. In case you disagree with the terms and conditions, you can return the policy stating the reason for objection. Premiums paid by you will be refunded after deducting stamp duty and cost of medical exnerses incurred. The monortionate risk memium for the period of cover will also be deducted |
| 11 | Tax | Payable – Service Tax, Surcharge and Education Cess are payable on the installment premium and rider premium (if any), at the applicable rates. Benefit – Tax deduction under Section 80C is available. However in case the premium paid during the financial year, exceeds 10% of the sum assured, the benefit will be limited up to 10% of the sum assured. Tax exemption under Section 10(10D) is available, subject to premium not exceeding 10% of the sum assured in any of the years during the term of the policy. Tax benefits are as per the Income Tax laws & are subject to change from time to time. Please consult your tax advisor for details. |
| 12 | Claim | |
| Note: thereo | This document contains of For detailed terms an | Note: This document contains brief information about the key features of the Policy. The same shall not be construed as terms and conditions of the Policy or part thereof. For detailed terms and conditions soverning the Policy, nease read the Policy document. |

| BI LIFE - SHUBH NIVESH : 111N055V02 rith - profit endowment assurance pla |
|---|
| vith - profit endowment assurance pla |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |
| |

Policy Schedule

Your Policy

Welcome to your *SBI Life* - Shubh Nivesh policy and thank you for preferring SBI Life Insurance Company Limited to provide you with insurance solutions. The UIN allotted by IRDA for this product is 111N055V02.

The information you have given in your proposal form, personal statement together with any reports or other documents and declarations form part of this contract of insurance with us. Your policy document, comprising this policy schedule along with the policy booklet and any endorsements, is evidence of the contract. You should read these carefully to make sure you are satisfied. Please keep these in a safe place.

SBI Life – Shubh Nivesh provides an excellent package of insurance cum investment solution. In return for your premiums we will provide benefits as described in the following pages of the policy document. The benefits available under this policy are subject to the payment of future premiums as and when due.

Your Policy is a participating traditional insurance product and you are entitled to a share of the profits under this policy.

The benefits will be paid to the person(s) entitled as set out in the policy document, on proof to our satisfaction, of such benefits having become payable and of the title of the persons claiming the payments.

Please communicate any change in your mailing address or any other communication details as soon as possible.

If you require further information, please contact us or the Agent/ facilitator mentioned below.

Name: Mr Suresh Kumar K R (IA Code 990478574) , Phone +91-9495213572/+91-9495213572

Identification

| 1. | Policy Number | 350 50838 008 |
|----|---------------|---------------|
| 2. | Proposal No. | 35QM169637 |
| 3. | Proposal Date | 31/01/2014 |
| 4. | Customer ID. | 34903759 |

Personal Information

| 1 01 301 | | | |
|----------|---------------------------------|---|--------------|
| 5. | Name of the Life Assured | Mr Viswalal | |
| 6. | Name of Proposer / Policyholder | Mr Viswalal | |
| 7. | Date of Birth | Life Assured | Policyholder |
| 1. | | 11/04/1970 | 11/04/1970 |
| 8. | A go of Entry | Life Assured | Policyholder |
| 0. | Age at Entry | 43 | 43 |
| 9. | Gender | Life Assured | Policyholder |
| 9. | Gender | Male | Male |
| 10. | Mailing Address | VELLAMPANAL H ANICAD WEST PO KOTTAYAM KOTTAYAM - 686503 KERALA | |
| 11. | Telephone Number with STD Code | Not Available | |
| 12. | Mobile Number | 9946754761 | |
| 13. | E-Mail ID of the Policyholder | Not Available | |
| | | • | |

Nomination

| 14. Name of the Nominee(s) | Relationship with the life assured | Age | |
|----------------------------|------------------------------------|------|--|
| Mrs Maya Lal | Wife | 39 | |
| 15. Name of Appointee(s) | Relationship with nominee | Age | |
| N.A. | N.A. | N.A. | |

Important Dates

| _ | | |
|-----|---|------------------|
| 16. | Date of commencement of policy | 03/02/2014 |
| 17. | Date of commencement of risk | 03/02/2014 |
| 18. | Policy anniversary Date | 03/02 |
| 19. | Premium due dates | 03/02 every year |
| 20. | Endowment maturity date | February,03,2024 |
| 21. | Endowment with whole life maturity date | NA |

Basic Policy Information

| 22. | Plan option | Endowment Option |
|-----|-------------------------|------------------|
| 23. | Basic sum assured (Rs.) | Rs.3,00,000 |
| 24. | Premium Frequency | Annual |

| Riders Chosen | | |
|-------------------|-----|--|
| Name of the Rider | UIN | |
| N.A | N.A | |

SBI Life - Shubh Nivesh Policy Document

| Base Policy & Riders Benefit | | | | | | | |
|---|--------------------------------------|-----------------|--------------------------------------|---------------------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| Benefit | Sum Assured (Rs.) | Term (Years) | Permium Paying Term (Years) | Installment Premium (Rs.) | Service Tax and Cess (Rs.) | Due Date of Last Premium | Date of Maturity/ Cover End Date |
| Base Policy | 3,00,000/- | 10 | 10 | 32,616/- | 1,007.83/- | February 03, | February 03, 2024 |
| Dase Foney | 3,00,000/- 10 10 32,010/- 1,007.85/- | | 2023 | NA | | | |
| SBI Life - Preferred Term Rider (UIN: 111B014V02) | - xx - | - xx - | - xx - | - xx - | - XX - | - xx - | - xx - |
| SBI Life - Accidental Death Benefit Rider (UIN: 111B015V02) | - xx - | - xx - | - xx - | - xx - | - XX - | - xx - | - xx - |
| SBI Life - Accidental Total & Permanent Disability Benefit Rider (UIN: 111 B016V02) | - xx - | - xx - | - xx - | - XX - | - XX - | - XX - | - xx - |
| Total Installment Premium, excluding taxes | Rs. 32, | 616 | | | | | |
| Service Tax and Cess | Rs. 1,008 | | | | | | |
| Total Installment Premium including Service tax and Cess | Rs. 33, | 624 | | | | | |

The current service tax has been calculated @3.00% of premium,Education Cess @2.00% of service tax and Secondary and Higher Education Cess @1.00% of service tax. The effective rate works out to 3.09% of the installment premium which would be applicable for all the premiums due in the first policy year. As per prevailing tax laws, service tax from second policy year onwards would be calculated @1.50% of premium,Education Cess @2.00% of service tax and Secondary and Higher Education Cess 1.00% of service tax. The effective rate would be 1.545% of the installment premium.

Service tax,cess and any other taxes payable may vary as per the taxation laws then applicable.

N.A.means 'not applicable'.

| Applicable Clauses | |
|--------------------|--|
| NA | |

SBI Life - Shubh Nivesh Policy Document

Signed for and on behalf of SBI Life Insurance Company Limited,

| Authorised Signatory | Auds | | |
|----------------------|---|--|--|
| Name | Anish Khandekar | | |
| Designation | Chief Manager - New Business Processing | | |
| Date | 03/02/2014 Place Mumbai | | |

The stamp duty of Rs 60.00/- (Rupees Sixty Only) paid by pay order, vide GRASS DEFACE No.0000211025201314 dated 16th Dec 2013.Government Notification Revenue and Forest Department No. Mudrank 2004/4125/CR690/M-1, dated 31/12/2004.



(Signature) Proper Officer

We request you to read this policy schedule along with the policy booklet. If you find any errors, please return your Policy document for effecting corrections.

This page is intentionally left blank

Policy Booklet

Table of Contents

| 1 | Definitions | 16 |
|-------|------------------------------------|----|
| 2 | Abbreviations | |
| 3 | Policy Benefits | 19 |
| 3.1 | Participation in Profits and Bonus | 19 |
| 3.2 | Death Benefit | 19 |
| 3.3 | Maturity Benefit | 20 |
| 3.4 | Deferred Maturity Payment Option | 20 |
| 4 | Non-forfeiture Benefits | 21 |
| 4.1 | Paid-up Value | 21 |
| 4.2 | Surrender Value | 21 |
| 4.2.1 | For Regular Premium Policies: | 21 |
| 5 | Premiums | 22 |
| 6 | Revival | 23 |
| 7 | Claims | 23 |
| 7.1 | Death claim | 23 |
| 7.2 | Maturity Claim | 23 |
| 7.3 | Surrender | 24 |
| 8 | Termination | 24 |
| 8.1 | Termination of your policy | 24 |
| 9 | General Terms | 24 |
| 9.1 | Free-look period | 24 |
| 9.2 | Suicide exclusion | 24 |
| 9.3 | Policy loan | 24 |
| 9.4 | Nomination | 25 |

| 9.5 | Assignment | 25 |
|---------|--|----|
| 9.6 | Non-disclosure | 25 |
| 9.7 | Grace period | 25 |
| 9.8 | Misstatement of age | 26 |
| 9.9 | Taxation | 26 |
| 9.10 | Date formats | 26 |
| 9.11 | Electronic transactions | 26 |
| 9.12 | Communications: | 26 |
| 10 | Complaints | 27 |
| 10.1 | Grievance redressal procedure | 27 |
| 11 | Relevant Statutes | 27 |
| 11.1 | Governing laws and jurisdiction | 27 |
| 11.2 | Section 41 of the Insurance Act 1938 | 27 |
| 11.3 | Section 45 of the Insurance Act 1938 | |
| 11.4 | Provision 12 (1) of Redressal of Public Grievances Rules, 1998 | |
| Rider D | ocument | 29 |
| 1 | SBI Life – Accidental Death Benefit Rider | 29 |
| 1.1 | General Conditions | 29 |
| 1.2 | Definition of Accident | 29 |
| 1.3 | Exclusions | 29 |
| 1.4 | Surrender | 30 |
| 1.5 | Termination | 30 |
| 2 | SBI Life – Accidental Total & Permanent Disability Benefit Rider | 31 |
| 2.1 | General Conditions | 31 |
| 2.2 | Definition of ATPD | 31 |
| 2.3 | Definition of Accident: | 31 |
| 2.4 | Exclusions | 31 |
| 2.5 | Surrender | 32 |

| 2.6 | Termination |
|-----|---------------------------------|
| 3 | SBI Life – Preferred Term Rider |
| 3.1 | General Conditions |
| 3.2 | Suicide Exclusion |
| 3.3 | Surrender |
| 3.4 | Termination |
| 4 | Index |

This is your policy booklet containing the various terms and conditions governing your policy. This policy booklet should be read in conjunction with the policy schedule and other related documents of your policy.

If you find any errors, please return the policy for effecting corrections.

1 Definitions

These definitions apply throughout your policy document.

The definitions are listed alphabetically. Items marked with *†* alongside are provided in your policy schedule.

| Expressions | | Meanings | |
|---|----------------------------------|--|--|
| 1. | Age | is the age last birthday; i.e., the age in completed years. | |
| 2. | Age at entry † | is the age last birthday on the date of commencement of your policy. | |
| 3. | Appointee † | is the person who is so named in the proposal form or subsequently changed by an endorsement, who has the right to give a valid discharge to the policy monies in case of death of the Life Assured during the term of the policy while the nominee is a minor. | |
| 4. | Assignee | is the person to whom the rights and benefits are transferred by virtue of an assignment under section 38 of the Insurance Act, 1938. | |
| 5. | Base Policy | is that part of your Policy referring to basic benefit. | |
| 6. | Basic Premium | is equal to total premium under the base policy excluding service tax and cess andless underwriting extra premiums, if any | |
| 7. | Basic Sum Assured † | is the insurance amount offered by us under the Base Policy at the time of the inception of policy. | |
| 8. | Beneficiary † | the persons nominated by the policy owner to receive the insurance benefits under the provisions of your policy. The Beneficiary may be you, or the nominee or the assignee or the legal heirs as the case may be. The beneficiary may be stated in the policy schedule or may be changed or added subsequently. | |
| 9. | Date of commencement of policy † | is the start date of your policy. | |
| 10. | Date of commencement of risk † | is the date from which the insurance liability arises. | |
| 11. | Date of maturity of policy | is the date on which the term of the policy expires in case the policy is not terminated earlier due to the death of the insured. This is same as Endowment maturity date if endowment option is chosen and Endowment with Whole Life maturity date if whole life option is chosen. | |
| 12. | Death benefit | is the amount payable on death of the life assured. | |
| 13. | Deferment period | is the period (5/10/15/20) chosen under Deferred Maturity Payment Option | |
| 14. | Endorsement | a change in any of the terms and conditions of your policy, agreed to or issued by us, in writing. | |
| | Endowment maturity date | is the date on which the basic sum assured plus vested bonuses becomes payable if the life assured is alive on the said date. | |
| 16. Endowment with Whole Life is the date of the policy anniversary immediately following the date which the life assured completes 100 years of age. | | | |
| 17. | Endowment Term | is the period from the Date of commencement of the Policy till the Endowment maturity date. | |
| 18. | Free-look period | is the period during which the policyholder has the option to return the policy and cancel the contract. | |
| 19. | Grace period | is the period from the premium due date during which you can pay the premium without interest and other requirements. | |
| 20. | Guaranteed Surrender Value | is the minimum guaranteed amount of Surrender Value of the Policy | |

| Expressions | Meanings | |
|------------------------------------|--|--|
| | payable to the policyholder on the surrender of the Policy. | |
| 21. In-force | is the status of the policy when all the due premiums have been paid upto date. | |
| 22. Installment premium † | is the amount of money payable by you on each Premium Due Date in order to keep the insurance cover in force under the provisions of your policy. Applicable service tax and cess and levies if any, are payable in addition. | |
| 23. Lapse | is the status of the policy when a due premium is not paid before the expiry of grace period. | |
| 24. Life assured † | is the person in relation to whom life insurance and other benefits are granted. | |
| 25. Maturity Benefit | is the benefit payable on maturity. | |
| 26. Minor | is a person who has not completed 18 years of age. | |
| 27. Nominee † | is the person who is named as the nominee in the proposal form or subsequently changed by an endorsement, as per section 39 of the Insurance Act, 1938, who has the right to give a valid discharge to the policy monies in case of the death of the life assured before the maturity of the policy. | |
| 28. Participating | means that your policy has a share of the profits emerging from our 'participating life insurance business' and is paid as bonus. | |
| 29. Paid-up | is the status of the policy if premiums have been paid for at least least 2 full policy years for policies with term less than 10 years and at least 3 full policy years premiums have been paid for policies with term 10 years or more and thereafter premiums are not paid within the grace period. This is not applicable for a single premium Policy. | |
| 30. Paid-up Sum Assured | is equal to basic sum assured <i>multiplied by</i> number of installment premiums paid <i>divided by</i> total number of installment premiums payable under your policy, if your policy is in paid-up status. | |
| 31. Paid-up Value | Paid-up Sum assured plus vested Bonus, plus terminal bonus, if any. | |
| 32. Policy anniversary | is the same date each year during the policy term as the date of commencement.If the date of commencement is on 29th of February, the policy anniversary will be the last date of February. | |
| 33. Policy document | means the policy schedule, policy booklet and endorsements (if any). | |
| 34. Policy Schedule | is the document that sets out the details of your policy. | |
| 35. Policyholder or Policy Owner † | is the owner of the policy and is referred to as the proposer in the proposal form. The policy owner need not necessarily be the same person as the life assured. | |
| 36. Policy month | is the period from the date of commencement, to the date one day prior to the corresponding date in the following calendar month or similar periods thereafter beginning from the dates in any calendar month corresponding to the date of commencement of policy. | |
| 37. Policy year | If the said corresponding date is not available in a calendar month, then the last day of the calendar month will be considered for this purpose. is the period between two consecutive policy anniversaries; by convention, this period includes the first day and excludes the next policy anniversary day. | |
| 38. Policy term † | is the period, in years, during which the contractual benefits are payable. | |
| 39. Premium | is the contractual amount payable by the Policyholder to secure the | |

| Expressions | Meanings |
|---|---|
| | benefit under the contract. Applicable service tax, cess and other levies if any are payable in addition. |
| 40. Premium frequency † | is the period between two consecutive premium due dates for regular premium policy; the premium frequency can be either of Yearly, Half- yearly, Quarterly or Monthly; |
| 41. Premium paying term † | is the period, in years, over which premiums are payable. |
| 42. Regular Bonus | is the amount that is expressed as a percentage of sum assured under the policy and declared on a regular basis, usually each year, throughout the Policy term. |
| 43. Revival | is the process of restoring the benefits under the policy which are otherwise not available due to non-payment of premiums on due dates, resulting in the lapse of the policy. |
| 44. Revival period | is a 2-year period from the due date of first unpaid premium |
| 45. Rider † | is an additional cover which can be opted along with base plan. |
| 46. Rider Sum Assured | is the amount payable upon the happening of event insured under the rider. |
| 47. Rider Term † | is the period, in years, during which the contractual rider benefits are payable. |
| 48. Simple Reversionary Bonus or Reversionary Bonus | is the simple bonus which is same as Regular Bonus. It will be declared at the end of each financial year based on statutory valuation.It will be expressed as a percentage of basic sum assured. |
| 49. Surrender | is the voluntary termination of the policy by the policyholder before the expiry of the policy term; a surrender value will be payable, if applicable. |
| 50. Surrender Value | is the amount to be refunded, if any, to the Policyholder upon early and voluntary termination of the Policy by the Policyholder. |
| 51. Terminal Bonus | is an amount which is paid over and above the simple reversionary bonus when the policy terminates, provided such a terminal bonus is declared by us. |
| 52. Underwriting | is the process of classification of lives into appropriate homogeneous groups based on the underlying risks.Based on underwriting, a decision on acceptance or rejection of cover as well as applicability of suitable premium is taken. |
| 53. Vested Bonus | is reversionary bonus which has already been declared and remains attached to your Policy. |
| 54. We, Us, Our | SBI Life Insurance Company Limited or its successors. We are regulated by the Insurance Regulatory and Development Authority (IRDA). The registration number allotted by the IRDA is 111. |
| 55. You, Your † | is the person named as the policyholder. |

2 Abbreviations

| Abbreviation | Stands for | |
|--------------|--|--|
| IRDA | nsurance Regulatory and Development Authority | |
| Rs. | Indian Rupees | |
| UIN | Unique Identification Number (allotted by IRDA for this product) | |
| GSV | Guaranteed Surrender Value | |
| SSV | Special Surrender Value | |

These abbreviations bear the meanings assigned to them elsewhere in the policy booklet.

3 Policy Benefits

3.1 Participation in Profits and Bonus

3.1.1 Your Policy gets a share of the profits emerging from our 'participating life insurance business' in the form of Regular Simple Reversionary Bonus and Terminal Bonus.

3.1.2 We will declare the regular simple reversionary bonus at the end of each financial year and it will be based on the Statutory Valuation carried out under prevailing regulations.

3.1.3 Simple Reversionary Bonuses once declared by us become guaranteed and will be attached to your Policy. We may also pay the Terminal Bonus, if any, based on experience at the time of unfortunate death, surrender or survival till endowment maturity date.

3.1.4 In case you do not pay the premiums when due, your Policy will cease to participate in profits thereafter.

3.2 Death Benefit

3.2.1 If your Policy is in-force on the date of death, we will pay the following benefits on death of the life assured:

- 3.2.1.1 If you have chosen Endowment option, if death occurs before the completion of endowment term3.2.1.1.1For Regular premium policies, we will pay the highest of the following:
 - **3.2.1.1.1.1** The Basic sum assured plus Vested Simple Reversionary Bonuses plus Terminal bonus, if any. OR
 - **3.2.1.1.1.2** {A multiple of annualized premium} plus (Vested Simple Reversionary Bonuses) plus Terminal bonus, if any, where the multiple is as below:

| Policy Term | Age at entry of Life Assured was less than 45 years | Age at entry of Life Assured was 45 years or more |
|--------------------|---|---|
| Less than 10 years | 5 | 5 |
| 10 years or more | 10 | 7 |
| OD | | |

OR

3.2.1.1.1.3 105% of all the premiums paid under the base policy.

- **3.2.1.1.2** For Single Premium policies, we will pay the highest of the following:
 - **3.2.1.1.2.1** The Basic Sum Assured plus Vested Simple Reversionary Bonuses plus Terminal bonus, if any OR
 - **3.2.1.1.2.2** (A multiple of single premium) plus (Vested Simple Reversionary Bonuses) plus Terminal bonus, if any, where multiple is as below:

| Age at entry of Life Assured was less than 45 | Age at entry of Life Assured was 45 years or |
|--|---|
| years | more |
| 1.25 | 1.10 |

3.2.1.2 If you have chosen Endowment with Whole Life Option:

3.2.1.2.1 If death occurs before the completion of endowment term then Death benefit as defined in 3.2.1.1.1 & 3.2.1.1.2, as the case may be, will be paid depending on the mode of payment of premiums

- **3.2.1.2.2** If death occurs after completion of the endowment term but before completion of 100 years of age **3.2.1.2.2.1** We will pay the Basic Sum Assured.
- **3.2.2** If your Policy is not in-force but has acquired paid-up value, we will pay the following benefits:
- **3.2.2.1** If you have chosen Endowment option only then we will pay the paid-up value if death occurs before the completion of endowment term.
- **3.2.2.2** If you have chosen Endowment with Whole Life Option and death occurs before the completion of endowment term then we will pay paid-up value and the policy gets terminated and no other benefits shall be payable under the policy.

3.2.2.3 If you have chosen Endowment with Whole Life Option and death occurs after the completion of endowment term but prior to Endowment Assurance with Whole Life Maturity Date then we will pay the paid-up sum assured.

3.3 Maturity Benefit

3.3.1 If your Policy is in-force and the Life Assured survives to the Maturity Date of Policy, we will pay the following benefits:

- **3.3.1.1** If you have chosen Endowment option only then we will pay Basic Sum Assured along with the vested simple reversionary bonus plus terminal bonus, if any, on the Endowment Maturity date and the policy shall be terminated.
- **3.3.1.2** If you have chosen Endowment option with Whole Life Option then we will pay Basic Sum Assured along with the vested simple reversionary bonus plus terminal bonus, if any at the *Endowment Maturity Date*.

3.3.1.2.1 We will pay an additional amount equal to the basic sum assured on *Endowment Assurance* with Whole Life Maturity Date, which is after the Life Assured completes 100 years of age.

3.3.2 If your Policy is not in-force but has acquired paid-up value, and life assured survives the maturity date we will pay the following benefits:

- **3.3.2.1** If you have chosen Endowment option only then we will pay the paid-up value on the Endowment Maturity date and policy shall be terminated.
- **3.3.2.2** If you have chosen Endowment option with Whole Life Option then we will pay the paid-up value on the Endowment Maturity Date and we will also pay an additional amount equal to Paid-up Sum Assured on *Endowment Assurance with Whole Life Maturity Date*.

3.4 Deferred Maturity Payment Option

3.4.1 You may choose Deferred Maturity Payment Option at the end of Endowment maturity term of your policy wherein the Basic Sum Assured can be taken as an income spread over a chosen period

3.4.2 You should inform us in writing, at least 3 months prior to the date of maturity of your policy.

3.4.3 You are required to select the deferment period and the frequency of payment which can be yearly, half-yearly, quarterly or monthly.

3.4.4 These installments payments will depend on the interest rate applicable at the time of endowment maturity date. The Interest rate shall be declared by the Company from time to time.

3.4.5 You will also have the option to receive the balance of the installments in one lump sum at any time while installments are being paid to you under Deferred Maturity Option.

3.4.6 We will pay the discounted value of remaining installments on such requests.

3.4.7 The interest rate for discounting will be the rate declared by the Company from time to time.

3.4.8 If Endowment option is chosen, and if death occurs after *Endowment Maturity date* then we will

continue to pay the balance installments, if any, to the nominee or legal heirs till the expiry of the Deferment period as chosen by you

3.4.9 If Endowment with Whole Life Option is chosen, and if death occurs after *Endowment maturity date* but prior to *Endowment Assurance with Whole Life Maturity Date* then we will pay Basic Sum Assured and we will continue to pay the balance installments, if any, to the nominee or legal heirs till the expiry of the Deferment period as chosen by you.

3.4.10 However, the nominee may opt to take the remaining installments in lump sum which will be equal to the discounted value of the remaining installments at the rate of discount declared by the Company from time to time.

4 Non-forfeiture Benefits

4.1 Paid-up Value

4.1.1 Your policy will acquire paid-up value if you have paid at least 2 full policy years' premiums if your policy term is less than 10 years or if you have paid at least 3 full policy years' premiums if your policy term is more than or equal to 10 years .

4.1.1.1 Paid-up Value = Paid-up Sum assured *plus* vested simple reversionary bonus, if any *plus* terminal bonus, if any.

4.1.1.2 Paid-up Sum assured = Basic Sum assured at inception *multiplied by* Number of installment premiums paid *divided by* total number of installment premiums payable.

4.1.1.3 We will not attach any further regular simple reversionary bonuses from the date your policy has become paid-up.

4.1.1.4 Your policy shall not participate in any profits once it becomes a paid up policy.

4.1.2 You may terminate your paid-up Policy before Maturity by surrendering the Policy for Surrender Value.

4.1.3 If your policy is a single premium policy then Paid-up Value will not be applicable.

4.2 Surrender Value

4.2.1 For Regular Premium Policies:

- **4.2.1.1** You may surrender your policy during the endowment term of the policy if you have paid at least 2 full policy years' premiums if the policy term is less than 10 years or at least 3 full policy years' premiums if your policy term is more than or equal to 10 years.
- **4.2.1.2** We will pay you either Guaranteed Surrender Value (GSV) or Non-Guaranteed Special Surrender Value (SSV) whichever is higher, if you decide to surrender your Policy.

4.2.1.2.1 GSV is equal to GSV factors multiplied by the basic premiums paid. The GSV factors for various policy durations are given below:

| Policy Year | As percentage of basic premium paid | |
|-------------|-------------------------------------|-------------------|
| | Policy term less than 10 | Policy term of 10 |
| | years | years or more |
| 1 | 0% | 0% |
| 2 | 30% | 0% |
| 3 | 30% | 30% |
| 4-7 | 50% | 50% |
| 8-9 | 55% | 55% |
| 10 | Not Applicable | 55% |
| 11-15 | Not Applicable | 60% |
| 16-20 | Not Applicable | 65% |
| 21 and more | Not Applicable | 70% |

4.2.1.2.2 Surrender value of the vested bonuses, if any, will also be added to the GSV.

4.2.2 For Single Premium Policies:

4.2.2.1 You may surrender your policy during the endowment term of the policy after completion of first policy year.

- **4.2.2.2** We will pay you either the Guaranteed Surrender Value (GSV) or the Non-Guaranteed Special Surrender Value (SSV), whichever is higher, if you decide to surrender your policy.
 - **4.2.2.2.1** In case the policy is surrendered during first three policy years, then, GSV = 70 percent of the single premium (exclusive of service tax and cess) paid excluding underwriting extra premiums and excluding rider premium, if any, *plus* surrender value of the vested bonuses.

4.2.2.2 In case the policy is surrendered in the fourth policy year or thereafter, then, GSV = 90 percent of the single premium (exclusive of service tax and cess) paid excluding underwriting extra premiums and excluding rider premium, if any *plus* surrender value of vested bonuses.

4.2.3 The surrender value of the vested bonuses is calculated by multiplying the vested bonuses with bonus surrender value factors.

4.2.4 The Bonus Surrender value factors are declared by the Company from time to time. Bonus surrender value factors are assurance factors calculated using a rate of interest equal to 200 bps higher than the 10 year benchmark G-Sec rate as on first business day of financial year.

4.2.5 In case of surrenders, surrender value of vested bonus will be less than the amount of vested bonus and will depend on the bonus surrender value factors and the duration of the policy.

4.2.6 The SSV for a Policy will depend on the Policy term and the duration elapsed at the time of the Surrender.

4.2.7 We shall declare the SSV from time to time and SSV will be based on our past financial and demographic experience with regard to the Policy or group of similar Policies, as well as our assessment of such likely future experience.

4.2.8 In case of whole life cover option, no surrender value will be payable once endowment term is completed.

4.2.9 The surrender of the Policy shall extinguish all rights and benefits under your Policy.

5 Premiums

5.1 You have to pay the premiums on or before the premium due dates or within the grace period.

5.2 You have to pay the premiums even if you do not receive renewal premium notice. We are not liable to send you any premium notices, whatsoever.

5.3 You will be liable to pay all applicable taxes, levies, cesses etc as levied by the Government and other statutory authorities.

5.4 If we receive any amount in excess of the required premium, we will refund the excess. We will not pay any interest on this excess amount.

5.5 If we receive any amount less than the required premium, we will not adjust the said amount towards premium till you pay the balance of premium. We will not pay any interest on the amount received earlier.

5.6 The premium should always be paid in advance for full policy year. However, for your convenience, we may allow you other modes of payment of premium.

5.7 If the Policy is in force and it results into death claim, the balance of premiums, if any, till the next Policy anniversary, as on the date of claim shall be deducted from the benefits payable under the Policy, in case the claim is found admissible and payable.

5.8 The premium frequency can be changed only on a policy anniversary by sending a written request at least one month in advance. Change in premium frequency is subject to:

5.8.1 Minimum premium requirement for the requested premium frequency;

5.8.2 Availability of the requested premium frequency on the day of change in premium frequency;

5.8.3 Tabular Premium rates applicable for considering the request for change in the frequency of payment of premiums will be the same as the tabular premium rates applicable on the date of commencement of policy.

5.9 If you have chosen "Endowment with Whole Life Option", no premium is payable under the policy after Endowment Maturity Date.

5.10If we pay your claim under any of your riders, you have to continue to pay the premiums for your base Policy and for remaining rider benefits, if any.

6 Revival

6.1 If premiums are not paid within the grace period, your policy lapses. No benefits are then payable under your policy if your Policy has not acquired paid-up value.

6.2 If your Policy lapses then the rider(s) attached with your Policy will also lapse automatically.

6.3 You can revive your policy with or without riders, if any, during the revival period of 2 years from the date of the First Unpaid Premium or before the endowment maturity date whichever is earlier.

6.4 You should write to us during the revival period.

6.5 You have to submit Good Health Declaration and satisfy other underwriting requirements, if any. We may charge extra premium based on underwriting.

6.6 We may accept or reject your revival request. We will inform you about the same.

6.7 You have to pay all due premiums, not paid during the revival period, along with interest. The due premiums would include installment premium including any extra premiums intimated to you at the inception of your policy.

6.8 The interest rate will be charged at a rate declared by us from time to time.

6.9 You cannot revive your policy after the expiry of the revival period.

6.10 Revival shall not be effective unless we accept the revival and intimate you the same in writing.

7 Claims

7.1 Death claim

7.1.1 The policyholder, nominee or the legal heir, as the case may be, should intimate us about the death of the life assured in writing, stating at least the policy number, cause of death and date of death.

7.1.2 We will require the following documents to process the claim:

- Original policy document
- Original death certificate from municipal / local authorities
- Claimant's statement and claim forms in prescribed formats
- Any other documents including post-mortem report, first information report where applicable
- 7.1.3 Claim under the policy may be filed with us within 90 days of date of claim event.

7.1.4 However, without prejudice, in case of delay in intimation or submission of claim documents beyond the stipulated period in the policy document or in the Statutes, We, at our sole discretion, may condone such delay and examine the admissibility or otherwise of the claim, if such delay is proved to be for reasons beyond the control of the nominee/claimant.

- 7.1.5 We will pay the claim, if found admissible, to the assignee, if the policy is assigned.
- 7.1.6 If the policy is not assigned, and
 - 7.1.6.1 you are the life assured, we will pay
 - 7.1.6.1.1 the nominee, if the nominee is not a minor
 - **7.1.6.1.2** the appointee, if the nominee is a minor
 - 7.1.6.1.3 your legal heir, if nomination is not valid.
 - 7.1.6.2 you are not the life assured, we will pay you or your legal heir
- 7.1.7 We may ask for additional information related to the claim.
- 7.1.8 You can claim only once under this plan.

7.2 Maturity Claim

7.2.1 You are required to submit the original policy document, the discharge form and KYC documents to any of our offices.

- 7.2.2 If you assign your policy, we will pay claim to the Assignee.
- 7.2.1 If the policy is not assigned, we will pay the claim to you.

7.3 Surrender

- 7.3.1 We will require the original policy document and discharge form to process the surrender claim.
- **7.3.2** If the policy is assigned, we will pay the assignee, the surrender value.
- **7.3.3** If the policy is not assigned, we will pay
 - **7.3.3.1** the surrender value to you

7.3.3.2 we will pay the applicable death claim, if the death claim is found admissible, to your legal heir, in case of death of life assured subsequent to the date of request for surrender but before payment.

8 Termination

8.1 Termination of your policy

Your policy will terminate at the earliest of the following:

- 8.1.1 on payment of death benefit.
- **8.1.2** on the date of maturity.

8.1.3 on payment of surrender value.

8.1.4 on payment of free-look cancellation amount.

8.1.5 On your policy being in a lapsed status without acquiring any paid up value and after expiry of the revival period. However, death cover will terminate on nonpayment of due premium before the expiry of the grace period, provided the policy hasn't acquired paid up value.

9 General Terms

9.1 Free-look period

9.1.1 If you have purchased the policy through distance marketing channel, you have 30 days from the date of the receipt of this policy document to review its terms and conditions. If you are not satisfied, you can return the policy stating the reasons for objection.

9.1.2 If you have purchased the policy through a channel other than distance marketing, you have 15 days from the date of receipt of this policy document to review its terms and conditions. If you are not satisfied, you can return the policy stating the reasons for objection.

9.1.3 We will then refund the premium paid after deducting the proportionate risk premium for the period of cover under the base policy, stamp duty incurred and medical expenses incurred, if any.

9.1.4 You cannot revive, reinstate or restore your policy once you have returned your policy.

9.1.5 We will not pay any benefit under your policy after we pay the free-look cancellation amount.

9.2 Suicide exclusion

9.2.1 If the Life Assured, sane or insane, commits suicide, within one year, we will not pay the death benefit.

9.2.2 We will calculate one year from the Date of Commencement of Risk or from the Date of Revival of the Policy.

9.2.3 We will pay 80% of the premiums paid under the base policy if death due to suicide occurs within one year from the date of commencement of risk. In case of suicide within one year from the date of revival of the policy, we will pay either 80% of the premiums paid under the base policy or the surrender value, whichever is higher and the contract would cease.

9.3 Policy loan

9.3.1 You may apply for a loan against your Policy if your policy has acquired the Surrender Value.

9.3.2 Policy loan will not exceed 90% of the Special Surrender Value.

9.3.3 The interest to be charged on the loan will be declared by the Company from time to time

9.3.4 Your policy will be assigned to us and the assignment shall be in force till the entire loan with the interest thereon is repaid.

9.3.5 We reserve the right to determine the loan amount to be granted and to defer the granting of a loan for a period not exceeding six months from the date of request for such a loan.

9.3.6 Interest shall accrue on the outstanding policy loan at a rate which shall be determined by the Company from time to time.

9.3.7 If you fail to pay the loan interest on the due dates and if the loan along with the outstanding interest due exceeds the Surrender Value:

9.3.7.1 your Policy will be foreclosed automatically;

9.3.7.2 we will pay the residual value of the policy, if any;

9.3.7.3 the contract of insurance will stand terminated and all the benefits under the policy shall automatically cease.

9.3.8 We will recover the unpaid loan, if any along with outstanding interest due from the proceeds under your policy at the time of any payment made under the policy.

9.4 Nomination

9.4.1 You have to make a nomination as per provisions of section 39 of the Insurance Act, 1938.

9.4.2 You have to write to us to change the existing nominees.

9.4.3 You have to make a fresh nomination when you get your policy re-assigned to yourself.

9.4.4 Nomination is for the entire policy and not for a part of the policy.

9.4.5 We do not express any opinion on the validity or accept any responsibility in respect of any nomination you make.

9.5 Assignment

- **9.5.1** You have to write to us for effecting an assignment of your policy.
- **9.5.2** On assignment, the assignee will be the sole owner of the policy.
- **9.5.3** You have to make an assignment as per provisions of section 38 of the Insurance Act, 1938.
- **9.5.4** Assignment is for the entire policy and not for a part of the policy.
- 9.5.5 You have to submit your policy document along with a valid and duly attested deed of assignment.9.5.6 You need to register your assignment with us.
- **9.5.7** Assignment will be binding on the Company only from the date of registration of assignment in our books.
- **9.5.8** Assignment will automatically cancel any existing nomination.

9.5.9 Assignment will not be permitted where the policy is under the Married Women's Property Act, 1874.

9.5.10 We do not express any opinion on the validity or accept any responsibility in respect of any assignment you make.

9.6 Non-disclosure

9.6.1 We have issued your policy based on the statements in your proposal form, personal statement, medical reports and any other documents.

9.6.2 If we find that any of this information is inaccurate or false or if you have withheld any material information, we shall declare your policy null and void subject to section 45 of the Insurance Act, 1938.

9.6.3 We will pay the surrender value, if any, as on the date of repudiation of your claim.

9.6.4 In case of repudiation of claim, if the policy has not acquired any surrender value as on the date of death of the life assured, we will not pay anything.

9.7 Grace period

9.7.1 You can pay your premiums within a grace period of 30 days from the due dates for premium frequencies of yearly, half-yearly and quarterly.

9.7.2 You have a grace period of 15 days for monthly frequency.

9.7.3 If you do not pay your due premiums before the end of grace period, your policy lapses.

9.8 Misstatement of age

9.8.1 If we find that the correct age of the life assured is different from that mentioned in the proposal form, we will check your eligibility for the life cover as on the date of commencement.

9.8.2 If eligible,

9.8.2.1 If the correct age is found to be higher, you have to pay the difference in premiums along with interest

9.8.2.2 We will terminate your policy by paying surrender value, if any, if you do not pay the difference in premiums and applicable interest.

9.8.2.3 If the correct age is found to be lower, we will refund the difference in premiums without any interest.

9.8.3 If not eligible,

9.8.3.1 We will terminate your policy.

9.8.3.2 We will pay you the surrender value, if any, subject to recovery of difference in premium, along with interest.

9.9 Taxation

| 9.9.1 | You are liable to pay the service tax and cess etc. as per the applicable rates, on premium |
|-------|---|
| 9.9.2 | We shall collect the taxes along with the applicable premium. |
| 9.9.3 | Taxes may change subject to future changes in taxation laws. |

9.10 Date formats

Unless otherwise stated, all dates described and used in the policy schedule are in dd/mm/yyyy formats.

9.11 Electronic transactions

We shall accept premiums and pay benefits through any approved modes including electronic transfers.

9.12 Communications:

9.12.1 We will communicate to you in writing and deliver the correspondence by hand, post, facsimile, e-mail or any other approved mode.

9.12.2 We will send correspondence to the mailing address you have provided in the proposal form or to the changed address.

9.12.3 You should also communicate in writing and deliver the correspondence by hand, post, facsimile, e-mail or any other approved mode.

9.12.4 All your correspondence should be addressed to: SBI Life Insurance Company Limited, Central Processing Centre, Kapas Bhawan, Sector – 10, CBD Belapur, Navi Mumbai – 400 614. Phone : 022 - 6645 6241 E-mail: <u>info@sbilife.co.in</u>

It is important that you keep us informed of your changed address.

10.1 Grievance redressal procedure

10.1.1 If you have any query, complaint or grievance, you may approach any of our offices.

10.1.2 You can also call us on our toll-free number.

10.1.3 If you are not satisfied with our decision or have not received any response within 10 working days, you may write to us at:

Head – Client Relationship, SBI Life Insurance Company Limited Central Processing Centre, Kapas Bhawan, Sector – 10, CBD Belapur, Navi Mumbai – 400 614. Telephone No: 022 – 6645 6241 Fax: 022 – 6645 6655 Email Id: info@sbilife.co.in

10.1.4 In case you are not satisfied with our decision, and the issue pertains to provision 12 (1) of the Redressal of Public Grievances Rules, 1998, you may approach the Insurance Ombudsman. You can lodge the complaint with the Ombudsman as per provision 13 of the said rules. The relevant provisions have been mentioned in the section 'Relevant Statutes'.

10.1.5 The address of the Insurance Ombudsman and the Redressal of Public Grievances Rules, 1998, are, available in the website of IRDA, <u>http://www.irdaindia.org</u> and in our website <u>http://www.sbilife.co.in</u>. The address of the ombudsman at Mumbai is:

Office of the Insurance Ombudsman (Maharashtra and Goa) 3rd Floor, Jeevan Seva Annexe, S.V. Road, Santa Cruz (W), Mumbai – 400 054. Phone: +91 – 22 – 2610 6928 Fax: +91 – 22 – 2610 6052 Email: <u>ombudsmanmumbai@gmail.com</u>

10.1.6 We have also enclosed the addresses of the insurance ombudsman.

11 Relevant Statutes

11.1 Governing laws and jurisdiction

11.1.1 This is subject to prevailing Indian Laws. Any dispute that may arise in connection with this shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the competent Courts of Mumbai.

11.2 Section 41 of the Insurance Act 1938

11.2.1 (1) No person shall allow or offer to allow, either directly or indirectly, as an inducement to any person to take or renew or continue an insurance in respect of any kind of risk relating to lives or property in India, any rebate of the whole or part of the commission payable or any rebate of the premium shown on the policy, nor shall any person taking out or renewing or continuing a policy accept any rebate, except such rebate as may be allowed in accordance with the published prospectuses or tables of the insurer:

Provided that acceptance by an insurance agent of commission in connection with a policy of life insurance taken out by himself on his own life shall not be deemed to be acceptance of a rebate of premium within the meaning of this sub-section if at the time of such acceptance the insurance agent satisfies the prescribed conditions establishing that he is a *bona fide* insurance agent employed by the insurer.

(2) Any person making default in complying with the provisions of this section shall be punishable with fine which may extend to five hundred rupees.

11.3 Section 45 of the Insurance Act 1938

11.3.1 No policy of life insurance effected before the commencement of this Act shall after the expiry of two years from the date of commencement of this Act and no policy of life insurance effected after the coming into force of this Act shall, after the expiry of two years from the date on which it was effected, be called in question by an insurer on the ground that a statement made in the proposal for insurance or in any report of a medical officer, or referee, or friend of the insured, or in any other document leading to the issue of the policy, was inaccurate or false, unless the insurer shows that such a statement was on a material matter or suppressed facts which it was material to disclose and that it was fraudulently made by the policy-holder and that the policy holder knew at the time of making it that the statement was false or that it suppressed facts which it was material to disclose; Provided that nothing in this section shall prevent the insurer from calling for proof of age at any time if he is entitled to do so, and no policy shall be deemed to be called in question merely because the terms of the policy are adjusted on subsequent proof that the age of the life insured was incorrectly stated in the proposal.

11.4 Provision 12 (1) of Redressal of Public Grievances Rules, 1998

The Ombudsman may receive and consider

- (a) Complaints under Rule 13
- (b) Any partial or total repudiation of claims by an insurer
- (c) Any dispute in regard to premium paid or payable in terms of the policy
- (d) Any dispute on the legal construction of the policy, insofar as such disputes relate to claims
- (e) Delay in settlement of claims
- (f) Non-issue of any insurance document to customers after receipt of premium

11.4.1 Provision 13 of Redressal of Public Grievances Rules, 1998

- (1) any person who has a grievance against an insurer, may himself or through his legal heirs make a complaint in writing to the Ombudsman within whose jurisdiction the branch or office of the insurer complained against is located.
- (2) the complaint shall be in writing duly signed by the complainant or through his legal heirs and shall state clearly the name and address of the complainant, the name of the branch or office of the insurer against which the complaint is made, the fact giving rise to complaint supported by documents, if any, relied on by the complainant, the nature and extent of the loss caused to the complainant and the relief sought from the Ombudsman.
- (3) no complaint to the Ombudsman shall lie unless
 - (a) the complainants had before making a complaint to the Ombudsman made a written representation to the insurer named in the complaint and either insurer had rejected the complaint or the complainant had not received any reply within a period of one month after the insurer concerned received his representation or the complainant is not satisfied with the reply given to him by the insurer.
 - (b) the complaint is made not later than one year after the insurer had rejected the representation or sent his final reply on the representation of the complainant, and
 - (c) the complaint is not on the same subject matter, for which any proceedings before any Court, or Consumer Forum or Arbitrator is pending or were so earlier

Rider Document

This is your rider document containing the various terms and conditions governing the rider benefits.

SBI Life – Accidental Death Benefit Rider

1.1 General Conditions

- 1.1.1 The UIN allotted by IRDA for SBI Life Accidental Death Benefit Rider is 111B015V02.
 1.1.2 The terms and conditions specified in this rider document will apply only if your policy schedule shows that we have offered this rider to you and only if you have paid the requisite premium for the rider regularly.
- **1.1.3** We will pay the rider sum assured to the nominee, appointee or the legal heir, as the case may be.
- **1.1.4** Your rider sum assured will be the same during the rider term.

1

- **1.1.5** We will pay the rider sum assured in case the life assured dies as a result of accident during the rider term subject to all of the following:
 - **1.1.5.1** Your policy as well as this rider are in-force.
 - 1.1.5.2 The life assured has died as a result of an accident as defined in this rider document.
 - **1.1.5.3** Such accidental death should be proved to our satisfaction.
 - **1.1.5.4** The death of the life assured should occur within 120 days from the date of accident but before the date of expiry of the term for this rider.
 - **1.1.5.5** The death must be solely and directly due to the injuries from the accident and it should be independent of all other causes.
 - **1.1.5.6** The total sum assured under this rider on all of your individual policies put together will not exceed Rs. 50,00,000.
- **1.1.6** You may discontinue your rider alone during the rider term. You should inform us in writing.
- **1.1.7** You cannot opt for only rider benefit under the policy unless you opt for the Main Policy. The rider benefit is not available on a standalone basis.
- 1.1.8 The following provisions contained in the policy booklet will also apply for this rider: Free-look Grace period Revival Misstatement of age
 - Complaints
 - Relevant statutes

1.2 Definition of Accident

"An accident is a sudden, unforeseen and involuntary event caused by external, visible and violent means".

1.3 Exclusions

We will not pay the Accidental Death sum assured for deaths arising as a consequence of or occurring during the following events:

- **1.3.1** Infection: Death caused or contributed to, by any infection, except infection caused by an external visible wound accidentally sustained
- **1.3.2** Drug abuse: Life assured is under the influence of alcohol or solvent abuse or use of drugs except under the direction of a registered medical practitioner
- **1.3.3** Self-inflicted injury: Intentional self-inflicted injury including the injuries arising out of attempted suicide
- **1.3.4** Criminal acts: Life assured's involvement in criminal and / or unlawful acts with criminal or unlawful intent
- **1.3.5** War and civil commotion: War, invasion, hostilities (whether war is declared or not), civil war, rebellion, revolution or taking part in a riot or civil commotion
- **1.3.6** Nuclear contamination: The radioactive, explosive or hazardous nature of nuclear fuel materials or property contaminated by nuclear fuel materials or accident arising from such nature

- **1.3.7** Aviation: Life assured's participation in any flying activity, other than as a passenger in a commercially licensed aircraft
- **1.3.8** Hazardous sports and pastimes: Taking part or practicing for any hazardous hobby, pursuit or any race not previously declared and accepted by us.

1.4 Surrender

- **1.4.1** You may surrender your rider during the rider term after the completion of the first policy year. Such surrenders will be subject to all of the following:
 - **1.4.1.1** If you are paying regular premiums, we will not pay any surrender value.
 - **1.4.1.2** If you have paid single premium, we will pay a surrender value.
 - **1.4.1.3** You may surrender this rider alone and still continue to avail other benefits by keeping the other riders and benefits in-force by paying the premiums as and when due.
 - 1.4.1.4 You cannot restore your rider once you have surrendered the rider.
 - 1.4.1.5 If you surrender the base policy, your riders will also be surrendered automatically.
 - **1.4.1.6** We will not pay the rider benefit in case of accidental death of the life assured after we pay the surrender value.
 - **1.4.1.7** The surrender value payable under this rider benefit is calculated as: Single Premium \times 75% \times Outstanding rider term / Rider Term
 - **1.4.1.7.1** The single premium used in the calculation of surrender value will be the premium charged for the rider, excluding taxes.
 - **1.4.1.7.2** Outstanding rider term will be calculated as: Rider Term, in months – Completed months as on the date of receipt of surrender request

1.5 Termination

Your rider will terminate on the earliest of the following:

- **1.5.1** on payment of accidental death benefit
- **1.5.2** the date on which your policy terminates
- **1.5.3** on the date your rider term ends
- **1.5.4** on payment of rider surrender value, if any, or on your application to surrender the rider if there is no surrender value payable under this rider.
- **1.5.5** at the end of the revival period, if you have not revived your rider. However, the rider cover will terminate at the end of grace period if you do not pay the premium on the due dates.

2 SBI Life – Accidental Total & Permanent Disability Benefit Rider

2.1 General Conditions

- **2.1.1** The UIN allotted by IRDA for SBI Life Accidental Total & Permanent Disability Benefit Rider is 111B016V02.
- **2.1.2** The terms and conditions specified in this rider document will apply only if your policy schedule shows that we have offered this rider to you and only if you have paid the requisite premium for the rider regularly.
- 2.1.3 Your rider sum assured will be the same during the rider term.
- **2.1.4** We will pay the rider sum assured to you on the occurrence of accidental total and permanent disability (ATPD) of the life assured during the rider term subject to all of the following:
 - **2.1.4.1** Your policy as well as this rider are in-force.
 - **2.1.4.2** The accident and the resulting disability should be as defined in the rider document and should be proved to our satisfaction.
 - **2.1.4.3** The total sum assured under this rider on all of your individual policies put together will not exceed Rs. 50,00,000.
- 2.1.5 You may discontinue your rider alone during the rider term. You should inform us in writing.
- **2.1.6** You cannot opt for only rider benefit under the policy unless you opt for the Main Policy. The rider benefit is not available on a standalone basis.
- 2.1.7 The following provisions contained in the policy booklet will also apply for this rider:
 - Free-look
 - Grace period
 - Revival
 - Misstatement of age
 - Complaints
 - Relevant statutes

2.2 Definition of ATPD

- **2.2.1** 'Accidental Total and Permanent Disability' is the condition in which the life assured becomes incapacitated and as a result, not able to earn an income from any work, occupation or profession for the rest of life. Disability must be caused solely and directly by external, violent, unforeseeable and visible means, occurring independently of any other causes. The permanence of the disability will only be established 180 days following the date of the event causing the disability.
- **2.2.2** Total and permanent disability also includes the loss of both arms, or both legs, or one arm and one leg, or both eyes. Loss of arms or legs means dismemberment by amputation of the entire hand or foot. Loss of eyes means entire and irrecoverable loss of sight.

2.3 Definition of Accident:

An accident is a sudden, unforeseen and involuntary event caused by external, visible and violent means

2.4 Exclusions

We will not pay the ATPD sum assured for the disability arising as a consequence of or occurring during the following events:

- **2.4.1** Infection: Disability is caused or contributed to, by any infection, except infection caused by an external visible wound accidentally sustained
- **2.4.2** Drug abuse: Life assured is under the influence of alcohol or solvent abuse or use of drugs except under the direction of a registered medical practitioner
- **2.4.3** Self-inflicted injury: Intentional self-inflicted injury including the injuries arising out of attempted suicide
- 2.4.4 Criminal acts: Life assured's involvement in criminal and / or unlawful acts with criminal or unlawful intent
- **2.4.5** War and civil commotion: War, invasion, hostilities (whether war is declared or not), civil war, rebellion, revolution or taking part in a riot or civil commotion

- **2.4.6** Nuclear contamination: The radioactive, explosive or hazardous nature of nuclear fuel materials or property contaminated by nuclear fuel materials or accident arising from such nature
- **2.4.7** Aviation: Life assured's participation in any flying activity, other than as a passenger in a commercially licensed aircraft
- **2.4.8** Hazardous sports and pastimes: Taking part or practicing for any hazardous hobby, pursuit or any race not previously declared and accepted by us

2.5 Surrender

- **2.5.1** You may surrender your rider during the rider term after the completion of the first policy year. Such surrenders will be subject to all of the following:
 - **2.5.1.1** If you are paying regular premiums, we will not pay any surrender value.
 - **2.5.1.2** If you have paid single premium, we will pay a surrender value.
 - **2.5.1.3** You may surrender this rider alone and still continue to avail other benefits by keeping the other riders and benefits in-force by paying the premiums as and when due.
 - **2.5.1.4** You cannot restore your rider once you have surrendered the rider.
 - **2.5.1.5** If you surrender the base policy, your riders will also be surrendered automatically.
 - **2.5.1.6** We will not pay the rider benefit in case of disability of the life assured after we pay the surrender value.
 - **2.5.1.7** The surrender value payable under the rider benefit is calculated as:
 - Single Premium \times 75% \times Outstanding rider term / Rider Term
 - **2.5.1.7.1** The single premium used in the calculation of surrender value will be the premium charged for the rider, excluding taxes.
 - **2.5.1.7.2** Outstanding rider term will be calculated as: Rider Term, in months – Completed months as on the date of receipt of surrender request

2.6 Termination

Your rider will terminate on the earliest of the following:

- **2.6.1** on payment of ATPD benefit
- 2.6.2 the date on which your policy terminates
- 2.6.3 on the date your rider term ends
- **2.6.4** on payment of rider surrender value, if any, or on your application to surrender the rider if there is no surrender value payable under this rider.
- **2.6.5** at the end of the revival period, if you have not revived your rider. However, the rider cover will terminate at the end of grace period if you do not pay the premium on the due dates.

3 SBI Life – Preferred Term Rider

3.1 General Conditions

3.1.1 The terms and conditions specified in this rider document are applicable only if your Policy Schedule shows that we have offered this Rider to you and you have paid the requisite premiums for the rider benefit. The UIN allotted by IRDA for SBI Life – Preferred Term Rider is 111B014V02.

3.1.2 We will pay the rider sum assured to you or the persons entitled to the benefits, as the case may be, on the occurrence of unfortunate death of the life assured during the rider term subject to all of the following:

3.1.2.1 Your policy as well as this rider are in-force.

3.1.2.2 The total sum assured under this rider on all of your SBI Life individual policies put together will not exceed Rs. 50,00,000.

3.1.3 You may discontinue your rider alone during the rider term. You should inform us in writing.

3.1.4 You cannot opt for only rider benefit under the policy unless you opt for the Main Policy. The rider benefit is not available on a standalone basis.

3.1.5 The following provisions contained in the policy booklet will also apply for this rider:

- Free-look
 - Grace period
- Revival
- Misstatement of age
- Complaints
- Relevant statutes

3.2 Suicide Exclusion

3.2.1 If the Life Assured, sane or insane, commits suicide, within one year, we will not pay the death benefit.

3.2.2 We will calculate one year from the Date of Commencement of Risk or from the Date of Revival of the Policy.

3.2.3 We will pay 80% of the rider premiums paid if death due to suicide happens within one year from the date of commencement of risk. In case of death due to suicide within one year from the date of revival of the policy, we will pay either 80% of the rider premiums paid or the surrender value, whichever is higher and the contract would cease.

3.3 Surrender

3.3.1 You may surrender your rider during the rider term after the completion of the first policy year. Such surrenders will be subject to all of the following:

- **3.3.1.1** If you are paying regular premiums, we will not pay any surrender value.
- **3.3.1.2** If you have paid single premium, we will pay a surrender value.
- **3.3.1.3** If you surrender the rider, other benefits in your policy will continue.
- **3.3.1.4** You cannot restore your rider once you have surrendered the rider.
- **3.3.1.5** If you surrender the base policy, your riders will also be surrendered automatically.

3.3.1.6 We will not pay the rider benefit in case of death of the life assured after we receive the surrender request.

3.3.1.7 The surrender value payable under this rider benefit is calculated as:

Single Premium charged for the rider $\times\,75\%$ \times Outstanding rider term / Rider Term

3.3.1.7.1 The single premium used in the calculation of surrender value will be the premium charged for the rider, excluding taxes.

3.3.1.7.2 Outstanding rider term will be calculated as:

Rider Term, in months – Completed months as on the date of receipt of surrender request

3.4 Termination

Your rider will terminate on the earliest of the following:

- **3.4.1** on payment of death benefit
- **3.4.2** the date on which your Policy terminates
- **3.4.3** on the date your rider term ends
- **3.4.4** on payment of rider surrender value

3.4.5 at the end of the revival period if you have not revived your rider. However, the rider cover will terminate at the end of grace period if you do not pay the premium on the due dates.

| | 4 In | ıdex | | | |
|---|--------------------------------------|---|--|--|--|
| A 0 | | | | | |
| | | _ | 0 | | |
| Accidental Total and Permanent I | - | Our | 17, 18, 19, 22, 23, 25, 27, 29, 3 | | |
| Age 16, 17, Age at entry | 19, 20, 26, 28, 29, 31, 33 16, 19 | _ | | | |
| Appointee | 16, 23, 29 | Р | | | |
| Assignee | 16, 23, 24, 25 | Paid-up | 17, 19, 20, 21, 2 | | |
| ATPD | 31, 32 | Participating | 17, 19, 20, 21, 2, | | |
| | - , - | | 12, 13, 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23 | | |
| В | | 24, 25, 26, 27, 28, 3 | | | |
| D | | Policy anniversary | 16, 17, 2 | | |
| Base policy | 30, 32, 33 | Policy document | 16, 17, 23, 24, 2 | | |
| Beneficiary | 16 | Policy month | 1 | | |
| | | Policy Schedule | 16, 17, 26, 29, 31, 33 | | |
| D | | Policy term | 30, 32 | | |
| D | | Policy Term | 17, 18, 19, 21, 22, 3 | | |
| Date of commencement of policy | 16, 17, 22 | Policy year | 17, 21, 22, 30, 32, 33 | | |
| Date of commencement of risk 16, 24, 33 | | Policyholder | 16, 17, 18, 2 | | |
| Death Benefit | 19, 24, 29, 33, 34 | Premium 16, 17, 18, 1 | 19, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 26, 27, 28, 30 | | |
| Deferment period | 16, 20 | 32, 33, 34 | | | |
| - | | Premium frequency | 13 | | |
| Ε | | Premium paying term | 1 | | |
| Endorsement | 16, 17 | R | | | |
| F | | Regular premium | 30, 32 | | |
| ľ | | Reversionary Bonus | 13 | | |
| Free-look period | 16, 24 | Revival | 18, 23, 24, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 3 [,] | | |
| · | | Revival period | 30, 3 | | |
| G | | Rider | 29, 30, 31, 3 | | |
| u | | Rider sum assured | 29, 3 | | |
| Grace period | 29, 31 | Rider term Rs. 29, 31 | 29, 30, 31, 3 | | |
| Ι | | S | | | |
| In-force | 29, 31 | 3 | | | |
| Insurance Regulatory and Develo | | Simple Reversionary Bo | onus 18, 19, 20, 2 | | |
| | 18, 27, 33 | Single premium | 17, 19, 21, 22, 30, 32, 33 | | |
| IRDA | 29, 31 | Sum assured | 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 29, 31, 3 | | |
| | 23, 31 | Surrender 16, 18, | 19, 21, 22, 24, 25, 26, 30, 32, 33, 3 ⁴ | | |
| L | | Surrender Value | 16, 18, 21, 22, 24, 25, 26, 33, 3 [,] | | |
| | | т | | | |
| Life assured | 29, 30, 31, 32 | Т | | | |
| Life Assured 16, 17, | 19, 20, 23, 24, 25, 26, 33 | Terminal Bonus | 17, 18, 19, 20, 2 | | |
| Μ | | U | | | |
| Minor | 17 | U | | | |
| | 1/ | UIN | 18, 29, 31, 3 | | |
| Ν | | Underwriting Us 16, 18, 19, 20, 23, 24 | 16, 18, 21, 22, 2 4. 25. 26. 27. 29. 31. 33 | | |
| Nominee | 16, 17, 20, 23, 29 | | .,, _0, _,, _,, 0,, 00 | | |
| | | V | | | |
| | | Vested Bonus | 16, 18, 21, 2 | | |
| | | | | | |

| T | ٨ | 1 |
|---|---|---|
| | 1 | V |

We 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 26, 27, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33

Y

You 16, 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 26, 27, 29, 30, 31, 32, 33, 34 Your 29, 30, 31, 32 _____End of Index ____
| SBI Life Product Name: IN S U R A N C E Plan Option/Benefit | Product Code 36 | Application | | |
|--|---|---|--------------------------|--|
| With Us You're Sure COMMON PROPOSAL FOR | M - TRADITIONAL & V BILLEE INSUBANCE COMBAN | | NCE PRODUCTS | QM169637 |
| Registered & Corporate Office: Natraj, M. V. Road, & Wester | n Express Highway Junctic | or cito. 20. Andheri (East) Mumh | | |
| The De Mile De Mile Section to be illed by Sales Renre | eentative\ | | | |
| Is this Proposal sourced through Distance Marketing? | | state the Distance M | arketing Mode | |
| | rate Agency (CS) | orporate Agency (Inst | | |
| Others (Pls Specify) | | ingenøy (mar | | |
| IA/CIF/SP Code: 990478570 | IA/CIF Name: | Sures | bkuman | KR |
| Bank/ Broker/ CA Code: | | | | |
| Sourcing Branch Code: | | | | |
| For Institutional Alliances Only: | | anc | | |
| RM Code File No. | | Reference | | 〕┌── <u>┌──</u> ─────────────────────────────── |
| Instructions for filling up Proposal Form (1). This form is to be filled by the Proposer in BLOCK LETTERS must complete the declaration in vernacular section of this forr (3). The Proposer must authenticate any cancellation or alteration facts to be disclosed to the Insurer. In case of any doubt as to wh with this proposal form must be self attested by the Proposer. (1. ARE YOU AN EXISTING SBI LIFE CUSTOMER? Yes If Yes, provide Customer ID/ Policy No.: | ns in this form. (4). Ins lether a fact is material o 6). Please attach an extr | surance is a contract of or not, the fact should b a sheet, where ever ad | utmost good faith, which | should be answered hrequires all material documents submitted be given. |
| | 🔲 Insu | rance Advisor's Own | Life State Bank Gr | oup Staff |
| 3. SIMULTANEOUS PROPOSALS (IF ANY) | lf any o | ption is selected, plea | se submit relevant que | stionnairo/onnovural |
| 1) Proposal No. | support | ting documents along | with the Proposal Form | as applicable |
| 2) Proposal No. | | | ble for Pension Plans |) |
| 3) Proposal No. | | want to assign this po | | Yes Ho |
| | 11 ies, p | rease submit relevant o | locuments/annexure wit | h the Proposa' Form |
| | | | | |
| e-Insurance A/c No: | Re | pository Name: | | |
| 6. PREFERRED LANGUAGE FOR COMMUNICATION | | | | |
| Generative Hindi Generative Hindi Generative Hereiter Generat | | | Malayalam 🗌 Kan | nada 🗌 Punjabi |
| | RTA MIR. | Ms. Mrs. | | |
| First Name Y I S W A L A L | | | | |
| Middle Name | | | ╤┾┽┽┾┾ | =┼═┿╴┿╴┼═╴┤ |
| Last Name : | | ++++ | ┼┽┿┾┽┿ | |
| Father's Name: NISMANBTHD | PILLAT | ╤┿╤┽╤┿┽╼ | ┾╍┾╍┼╍┼╍┼╸┼ | |
| Maiden Name : (for female proposers only): | | ╤┼═┽╶╤╴╎═╎╶╸ | ╞╺╪┥┥┥ ┊ | |
| | | | ┝╍╡╼╪╴╞╸╎╶┙╴ | |
| Passport No. : Passpo | ender <mark>M</mark> aie EFemai | e Nationality : | DIA | |
| | | Date of Issue : | | (DDMMYYYY) |
| Valid upto (DDMMYYYY) | Country of Residence: | INDIA | | |
| Age Proof Driving Licence School/College Cert | | port Digth Cart | | |
| Voters I.D. Card Letter from Recogniz | ed Public Authority or Pu | ublic Servent with phot | Others (Pls. Specify)_ | |
| | Aadhar Card | Passport Oth | ers (Pls. Specify) | entity & residence |
| FOR OFFICE USE ONLY | (| | | |
| SBITTE INCHTANCE ON LIN KNITAVENNI SBITTE INCHTANCE ON LIN KNITAVENNI SUC VERIFIED NEV OUSTOMER ID | V , EXISTING | | RIM-PC | |
| | | | | <u>. </u> |
| | | | ENED | |
| TRAD.ver.09-09/13 PF Please go through the checklist provided at the last page | je. | 1 Time | | Page 1 of 8 |

| Qualifications | . 🗁 | _ | | | Application | 1 No. | QM1696 | 37 |
|--|---|--|---|--------------------------------------|------------------------------|---|--|---|
| Qualifications | CA / MBA / Med | SSC SSC licine / Engineer (t | HSSC HSSC ick which ever is applic | able) 🗌 Other | Graduate (Pls. Specify) | Grad | uate | Post Graduate |
| Marital Status | : Single | Married | Divorced | | Widow/Widowe | | | |
| Occupation | Business | Service | Profession | | | _ | | |
| [| Student | Agriculturalis | | | Self Employed Farm Labour | Retire | | wife |
| Name & Addres Business Organ | s of Employer / isation / Workplace: | | VIMA | STAL | | | | |
| Specify the exac | t nature of your duties | s: | VIMAL | 5101 | $(E)_{+-}$ | Dn1C | Kgdy_ | |
| If Yes, please give | | | /our occupation (e.g which may render yo | | | | ives, | Yes |
| Are you a "Politica PEPs are individuals wi govt. companies, impor | Illy Exposed Person" (F ho are or have been entrusted tant political party officials, imp | PEP) or a close relativity of a close relativity of a close relativity of the second s | ative of PEP nctions, i.e. heads / minister | rs of central / state go | ovt., senior politicians | Sellior govt judic | | Yes J-No |
| Do you have any h If Yes, please give | details | ler any criminal pro | ceedings in India or a | ibroad. | | pouse's parents or: | siblings and close a: | s, senior executives of ssociates of PEPs.) |
| Please indicate w | hether you or your spi | OUSe is working/ r | atirod from Ct-t- D | of N. Sectors, Sectors, Sectors, 199 | | a diam'i associator" conferente da signi ta | the second s | |
| lf Yes, please stat | e: D Self: PF/ Pens | ion Index/ Employ | ee No.: | nk Group [] Spol | use: PF/ Pensio | n Index/ Emp | loyee No. : |] Yes 💽 Ńo |
| Annual Income : | | 00 | Source of Income: | 17 | yn PAN *: | | | |
| *Please submit self aff | I. T. Return/Asses | sment Order/ Emp | oloyers Cert | thers (Pls. Spe | ecify) | ╶┛╘╌═┘└══╌┘└ | ╶─┘└───┘└───┘└─ | IIII |
| If total premium paid b | y you is ₹ 1 lakh and above | Diease submit doour | if annualised premium u | nder this proposal | is ₹ 50,000 or abov | ve | | |
| | () p========== | | grurban (u | nique Identification | N0: | ורורוך | | |
| Communication . House No. | | C/o, W/o, D/o, S/o, | , Other (if any): | | | | — I <u>— _ I <u>— _ I </u>, _</u> | |
| Society | Name: Name: | LAMPA | NAIT | 115 | | | $\overline{\tau}$ | <u> </u> |
| Road/ Sector & Lar | ndmark: ANI | CANI | 1000 | | | ╤┿╤┿╤ | ┼─┼─┼ | |
| City/ Village & | Taluka kor- | TPYNM | | | 21 | | | |
| | | TPINAM | | | District K | OTTO | YAM | |
| C | | | | | | | Pin: 6 8 | 5503 |
| | | | | Tel. No. (Home)": | | | | |
| | | 17547 | 61 | Tel. No. (Office); | | TT F | | |
| | iail ID*: | | | | | | ┼┽┽┽ | ╧╧╧┾╌╡ |
| , igaicus (100). | Telephone Bill Letter from Recog | Ration Card | Electricit | y Bill | Bank A/C State | ment | ₄↓ ↓ ↓_ | |
| | Address (It is optiona | | | Pls. Specify) | Davir | g L | cen | <u> </u> |
| House No. & | Bldg/ | and applicable c | only for NRI) : | _ | | 0 | | |
| Society N Road/ Sector & Land | Name: | | | | | FFT | | |
| City/ Village & T | | ┶┶┶┶ | | | HT | | | ┿┿┿┥ |
| | ┝╧┽╧┽╧┽ | | | | District | | | |
| Address Duy (| State: | | | | | | Pin: | |
| Ĺ | _ Telephone Bill _ Letter from Recogr | Ration Card | rity Dthers (P | ls Snecify) | Bank A/C Stater | | | <u>┙─╵── ┢──</u> ┘ |
| 8. DETAILS OF MIN | | SURED / BENEFI | CIARY CHILD / HUF | MEMBER ()f | different from t | | | |
| Full Name : | \Box \top \top \top \top \top \top \top | | | | | |): [] Mr. [] N | 1s. 🔲 Mrs. |
| Address : | | | ┿ <u>┿</u> ┿ | | | ═┽╧┼╴┼ | <u> </u> | |
| Date of Birth : | | | YY) Gender: Mal | | | | | |
| Age Proof | Driving Licence | School/College C | ert T PAN Card | | Helationship wit | h the Propose | ər | |
| 9. NOMINEE DETAIL | L S: Mr. Ms. | Mrs. (Nomina | ert PAN Card tion is not applicable | rassport | | Uthers (Pls | S. Specify) | |
| Full Name : | AYAI | | | | UF Member) | | | |
| Address : | Smell | | ╧╧╧╧╧ | $\frac{1}{1}$ | ┽╼┽╌┼╴┼ | ═┿╧┿╧ | ╧┽┽┤ | |
| Date of Birth : O | 50519 (DDMMYYYY) | 79 Gender: [| | ale Relation | Iship with the Pr | roposer | witz | |
| RAD.ver.09-09/13 PF | 'Important Incase you | have not, please provid a mobile, please provid | le your email id and mobile le your landline telephone r | number to help us s number. | serve you better. | | | Page 3 of 9 |

| | | Applicatio | n No. | QM16 | 9637 |
|---|---|--|--|---|---|
| 1 APPOINTEE DETAILS: Mr. Ms. Ms. Applicable in cas | se Nominee is a Mi | nor) | | <u> </u> | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| ddress : | | | / | | |
| ate of Birth : | | | | | |
| elationship with the Life to be Assured: | Signature o | f Appointee: | | | |
| elationship to the Nominee: | _L | , | | | |
| 0. DETAILS OF THE INSURANCE COVER PROPOSED: | | | | | |
| ID.1 BASIC PLAN DETAILS: Plan Type : Single Premium Premium Frequency ⁴ : Yearly Premium Frequency ⁴ : Yearly Dijective of taking this policy : Saving Protection For Monthly Mode: For Manthly Mode: a monthe Premium to be paid in advance ard Benewal Fremium Payment is alk 'For Salary Saving Scheme (SSS) 2 months premium to be paid in advance and Renewal Premium Payment in Strength Payment Payment in Strength Payment Payment in Strength Payment Paym | Quarterly | | Monthly s. Specify) ebit and SI - EFT 'N ary Deduction. | | Swadhan & Sanjeevan Sup |
| 10.2 PLAN/COVER OPTION: Whether you are a : Smoker Please select Do you want to apply for Whole Life Cover^ (On'y for SBI Life - Shubh Nivesh) ^ In case Whole Life Cover is chosen. Maximum Maturity Ace is 100 years (last birthday of the For SBI Life - Scho ar II ¹ - Policy Term = 21 less age of the child yrs | ct any one) (only fo Yes Ho c Life Assured) *Polic | r SBI Life - Sr | nart Shieid) be mentioned in | | |
| 10.3 PLAN DETAILS: Plan Option Shubh Ninesh Enclowmenter | efit Option: | | (in case | ot SBIL fe S | mart IncomeShield Insu |
| Plan (Dider/Option/Benefit /Befer respective | Policy Term (Yrs.) | SAMF*** | Sum Assu | red (₹) | Premium Payable |
| Product Sales Brochure for riders/options/benifits applicate/ | 10 | | 3000 | 00 | |
| Sbuss Nivesh Enducoment | | | | | |
| Endulorment | | | | | |
| Modal Premium Payable (A)(₹) Top Up Premium/Additional Contribution: (if applicable) (B) Service Tax Amount (C) | _ | | | | 33624 |
| Total Installment Premium (A+B+C) | Flow: Creart Innurance | | | | |
| The service tax applicable is subject to any change in the tax rate | - Flex Smart Insurance Proposal Stage of | Maturity) (On | ly for SBI Life - S | Shubh Nive | əsh) |
| 10.4 DEFERRED MATURITY INCOME OF TON (Can be available at the of the o | Income Frequency | : 🗌 Yearly 📑 H | laif Yearly | | |
| | | | | | |
| 10.5 For SBI Life - Saral Life Only | | | | | |
| i) Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this of ii) If Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Saral Life iii) Has any proposal for Life Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/defarred/withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other | Assured been er restrictive clause? | | | 0 | |
| i) Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this of ii) If Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Saral Life iii) Has any proposal for Life Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/defarred/withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other | Assured been er restrictive clause? | ₹□□ □Yes | | Smart Sh | ield & SBI Life - Sara |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this of ii) If Yes, then ploase state Total Cover under SBI Life - Saral Life iii) If Yes, then ploase state Total Cover under SBI Life - Saral Life | Assured been er restrictive clause? | ₹□□ □Yes | | Smart Sh | ield & SBI Life - Sara |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this calibility if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Saral Life Has any proposal for Life Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to the text premium or any other is. Loan Account Number: Loan Account Number: Name of Financing Institution: Loan Category: | Assured been er restrictive clause? | ₹□□ □Yes | No nly for SBI Life · | | lan of ₹ 1 lac for Small |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this cities in the Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sara! Life Policy apart from this cities of the Policy apart from this cities of the Policy apart from this cities of the Policy apart from the Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other the Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined / withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined / withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined / withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined / withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined / withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined / withdrawn or accepted / | Assured been er restrictive clause? E (LOAN PROTEC | ₹ 00 () (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 | No Ny for SBI Life -) | | |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this complexes state Total Cover under SBI Life - Saral Life Has any proposal for Life Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other the cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred //withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other to be declined/deterred //withdrawn or accepted withdrawn or accepted withdraw | Assured been ar restrictive clause? E (LOAN PROTEC | ₹ 00 () (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 (0 | No Ny for SBI Life -) | aly in multip | lan of ₹ 1 lac for Small |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this colling in the second sec | Assured been ar restrictive clause? E (LOAN PROTEC | ₹ □ □ Yes (O □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ | No nly for SBI Life - Sum Assured o Sum Assured o viii. Date of Las | aly in multip nly in multip nly in multip st EMI: | bles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal ples of ₹ 1 lac for Smal ples of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa |
| i) Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this call ii) if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sara! Life Policy apart from this call ii) if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sara! Life Policy apart from this call ii) if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sara! Life Policy apart from this call ii) if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sara! Life Policy apart from this call iii) if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sara! Life Policy apart from this call iii) iii Laan Account Number: i. Loan Account Number: ii. Name of Financing Institution: iii Loan Category: iv. Sum Assured/ Outstanding Loan Amount": v. Loan Tenure: (i n Months) (Please provide Balance vi. Loan Rate of Interest: [i | Assured been ar restrictive clause? E (LOAN PROTEC | ? | No Inly for SBI Life ' Sum Assured o Sum Assured o Viii, Date of Las Infe | I higher of the anardian of the | bles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal bles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of the source of the source nearest lower to the source he life Cover Benefit Schu |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this calib. Has any proposal for Life Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other standing of the text of the series of text of the series of text of the series of text of the series of the series of the series of text of the series of the series of the series of text of the series of the se | Assured been ar restrictive clause? E (LOAN PROTEC COAN PROTEC COAN PROTECT COAN PROTECTION COME PROTECTION | ? | No Inly for SBI Life ' Sum Assured o Sum Assured o Viii, Date of Las Infe | I higher of the anardian of the | bles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal bles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of the source of the source nearest lower to the source he life Cover Benefit Schu |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this citie (1) if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sarai Life Has any proposal for Life Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/defarred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/defarred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/defarred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/defarred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/defarred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life total cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life total cover and / or Critical Cover Benefit and interest rates provided above for Life Cover Benefit schedule you can che list of interest interest may provide above for Life Cover Benefit schedule you can che list of interest interest interest them interest inter | Assured been ar restrictive clause? E (LOAN PROTEC COAN PROTEC COAN PROTEC COAN PROTECTION a clause of the two is coase any one of the two is coase any on | ? | No nly for SBI Life - Sum Assured o Sum Assured o viii. Date of Las bill. Date of Las 16% one which is neares SBI Life - Sma | hly in multip niy in multip at EMI: [][Ligher or the aparation of t rt Shield & | bles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal bles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of ₹ 5C,000 for Sa bles of the source of the source nearest lower to the source he life Cover Benefit Schu |
| Have you taken or applied for SBI Life - Sara: Life Policy apart from this citie, if Yes, then please state Total Cover under SBI Life - Sara! Life Policy apart from this citie, if Yes, then please state Total Cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other the cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other the cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other the cover and / or Critical Illness on the Life to be declined/deterred /withdrawn or accepted with extra premium or any other time of Financing Institution: Loan Account Number: Loan Category: Loan Category: Loan Tenure: (in Months) (Please provide Balancovi. Loan Rate of Interest: Bate of Linterest (to be chosen) for the preparation of the Life Cover Benefit schedule you can chol have taken at a at 8.25% rate of interest then you have taken at at a 2.5% rate of interest then you can be the thereat. The example. F you have taken at at 8.25% rate of interest then you can be the state of interest interest interest interest interest. Sum Assured: Sum Assured divided by Policy Term in months). Please take help of SBI Life States. | Assured been ar restrictive clause? E (LOAN PROTEC COAN PROTEC COAN PROTEC COAN PROTECTION a clause of the two is coase any one of the two is coase any on | ? | No nly for SBI Life - Sum Assured o Sum Assured o viii. Date of Las bill. Date of Las 16% one which is neares SBI Life - Sma | hly in multip niy in multip at EMI: [][Ligher or the aparation of t rt Shield & | les of ₹ 1 lac for Smal oles of ₹ 1 lac for Smal oles of ₹ 50,000 for Sa les of \$ 50,000 f |

Application No.

QM169637

11. DETAILS OF PREMIUM REMITTANCE* :

| 11. DETAILS OF PREMIU | | | as alasso provide required | information under point 19 of the p | roposal form) | | | | | |
|--|-------------------------------------|--|------------------------------|--|----------------------------------|--|--|--|--|--|
| Is deposit for premium und | er this proposal paid by yo | u eres No (if answer is | d in favour of 'SBLL if | e insurance Co. Ltd Prop | osai Form No | | | | | |
| If Premium is Remitted thr | ough Draft/ Cheque, ther | u erres I No (it answer is the same should be issue Amount (₹) | | Drawn on (Bank/ Brar | | | | | | |
| Draft/ Cheque No. | | | | | | | | | | |
| 265958 | 31.1.14 | 23624 | 2751 | | | | | | | |
| If Promium is Remitted by | Electronic Fund Transfer | (EFT), through State Bank | Group (SBG) Branc | h, Please provide the Deta | ails Below : | | | | | |
| Bank Name | Branch Name | Branch Code | Date of EFT | Customer A/c Number | Amount (₹) | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| 11.1 MODE OF PAYMEN | T OF RENEWAL PREMI | ailable only through SBG Br | anches) 🔲 Online F | Payment through SBI Life w | ebsite (www.sbilife.co.in) | | | | | |
| Standing Instructions | (Register with your Bank f | ese facilities after receipt of or this facility and ensure th | at the Bank remits the | e Renewal Premium to SBI licy Document) | Life on due dates) | | | | | |
| | | s only, register at State Bank | Scheme^ (Please fill | below Paying Authority De | tails) | | | | | |
| SI-EFT (For State Bar A Paying Authority Code: | | Paying Aut | hority Name: | | | | | | | |
| Sub Paying Authority Code: SBI LIFE shall not be responsi | ble for the failure of any of the p | Departmer Dayment mechanisms, if any. It is | the sole responsibility of t | he Proposer to ensure that the p | premium is received by SBI LIFE. | | | | | |
| 12 DO YOU HAVE ANY O | THER INDIVIDUAL LIFE IN | ISURANCE POLICY OR HA | VE YOU APPLIED FOR | | es,please provide details below | | | | | |

| Name of Insurance Co. | Policy / Proposal | Year of Issue | Product/Plan/ Rider / Option | Medical (Y/N) | Yearly Premium (₹) | Sum Assured (₹) | Self/Spouse/ Parent (Pls. specify) | Policy Status |
|--------------------------|-------------------|------------------|---------------------------------|------------------|-----------------------|--------------------|---------------------------------------|---|
| | | | | | MC | • | | Decline Applied Lapsed Rated Up Postpone Surrendered Inforce Reject |
| | ↓ | | | | | | | Decline Applied Lapsed Fated Up Postpone Surrendered Inforce Reject |
| L | | | | | 1 | Additional sheets | with relevant details m | ay be added if space is insufficient |

13. FAMILY HISTORY OF THE LIFE TO BE ASSURED:

| Relation | Alive/ | Present Age / | Have any of your paren specified below?*** | ts, brothers or sisters died or suffered from any of the diseases / disorders |
|--|-----------|---------------|---|---|
| Telation | Not Alive | Age at Death | Nature of Disorder*** | Particulars, including date of diagnosis. If not alive, specify cause of death. |
| Father | Alue | न । | | |
| Mother | Alen | 70 | | |
| Brother(s) | | | | |
| Sister(s) | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · |
| Spouse | Alue | 39 | <u></u> | |
| No. of Children Sons () Daughters (| Alu | 11,15 | | |

Heart disease, Hypertension, High Blood Pressure. Diabetes Stroke, Cancer, Kidney disease, any Hereditary disease, if any other disease, pls. specify.

14. MEDICAL AND OTHER DETAILS OF THE LIFE TO BE ASSURED:

| (P! | ease provide details of Life to be Assured. Incase Life to be the to be a standard by | Tic | L |
|------|---|-------------------------|-------------|
| İ. | Height D Call of the constant | ne | ,n |
| ii. | Visible identification marks, if any: | | N |
| iii. | During the last one year, has there been any increase / decrease in your weight over 5 kg? | $\overline{\mathbf{M}}$ | |
| iv. | During the last one year, has lifely been any increase roomade in your rens. During the last 10 years, have you undergone or advised to undergo hospitalization or an operation or any investigation or tests or medical | | |
| | treatment? During the last 5 years, whether you were under any medical treatment or regular monitoring for more than 14 consecutive days? | Y | N |
| V. | During the last 5 years, whether you were under any medical meaniner of regular meaniner greatest states and a During the last 5 years, have you remained absent from your place of work (Professional or Non Professional) on grounds of health, injury, | Y | N |
| vi. | | | |
| | mental states have been advised to undergo any surgery or hospitalization or visit to a doctor or practitioner for any physical, mental of | Y | N |
| vii. | emotional condition, injury or sickness in near future? | | - |
| viii | | Y | N N N |
| ix. | the second s | Y | |
| 14. | If Yes, was HiV present? | Y | М |
| х. | Have you undergone any test for Hepatitis A/B/C? | ш | ι Ω |
| | | Y | M |
| xi. | It Yes, was Hepatitis AVB/C present? | $\overline{\mathbf{N}}$ | N |
| xii | Have you net with any access of constant of constant and provide the undergo investigation for a sexually transmitted disease? | M | M |
| xii | | تغا | |
| | Pressure? v. Do you have Diabetes or have ever suffered or treated or have you been advised to undergo investigation for Diabetes? | Y | M |
| xiv | v. Do you have Diabetes or have ever suffered of freated of have you been dovided to charge in the same | Pag | ie 5 of 8 |
| | I uncertant: nesse you have not please provide your email it and mobile number to help de serve you before | гау | 10000 |

TRAD.ver.09-09/13 PF ^{*} Important: nease you have not, please provide you email it and house house of her do of Incase you do not have a mobile, please provide your landline telephone number. Ref: Page 3

Application No. QM169637 xv. Are you suffering from, or did you suffer or undergo investigation in the past from or have you been advised to undergo investigation or treatment for:

.

Page 6 of 8

| | _ ·_· _ · | | | | | 7- | | | | |
|---|--|--|---|---|--|-------------------------------|---|---|----------|-----------|
| а. | Cancer/ Leukerr | | | Y | | / h. | Bone/ Joint/ Back Disea | ase/Arthritis etc | Y | N |
| b. | Kidney Disease | | | Y | | i. | Mental Disorders (Depr | | [Y] | |
| C. | Liver Disease (J | aundice/ Hepat | itis, etc) | | | - j. | Chronic Infections /Circu | | | |
| d. | Heart Disease (0 | Chest Pain, Vas | cular Disease, etc) | | | - K. | Brain/ Nervous System | | <u> </u> | |
| e. | Digestive Disord | er (Ulcer, Gastr | ic Bleeding, etc) | Y | | 1. | Tumor/ Cysts/ Any other | | | |
| f. | Lung/ Respirator | y Disease (TB, | Asthma, Pneumonia, | | | m. | Eye disease/ Ear Disord | | Ŷ | N |
| g, | Goitre/ Thyroid/ (| | | Y | | n. | Skin Disorders (Psoriasi | | Y | |
| ans | swers to any of the | above Questic | ns is Yes, please give | _ | | 11 | | s, eic) | Y | M |
| | Nature of | Date of | Fully | | | | | | | |
| D | Disease/Illness | Diagnosis | Recovered(Y/N) | Still on | Ireatme | | N). If Yes, Give Details of eatment | Name and Ad Doctor/Hos | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | |
| eas | e submit attending | l doctoria renev | | | | | | | | |
| vi. [| Do you consume o | or have ever con | nsumed Narcotic subs | along with | he disch | arge | summary, as applicable | | | |
| P | ivame of Drug: | | | | Sin | ce W | hen: | | Y | N |
| /ii. E | Do you consume o | or have ever cor | nsumed Tobacco in ar | ny form (Cig | arettes / i | Rood | is / Gutko / Cinor ata)2 | | - | _ |
| | If Yes, please state For how many yea | No. of Cigare | ette/Beedis/Cigars | | per day | Tot | pacco/Gutka: | gms per day | Ŷ | <u>[N</u> |
| | . et neu many you | | | | | | | | | |
| - | ml p | er day | Since When: | / IUIM UF Na | ve you su | inere | d from complications due t | o alcohol consumption? | Y | N |
| 5. FC | OR FEMALE LIVE | S ONLY: | | | | | | | | |
| i. | Are you presently | | Date of last deli | | | | | | | |
| | | , pregnant. | Date of last del | very.j jj | 11 11 | 11 | (DDMMYY | (YY) | N/ | |
| i. | Have you ever ha | ad any abortion | or miscarriage or und | | | _1_ | | , | Y | <u> </u> |
| | Thiad, chuidse us | scharue summa | or miscarriage or unc ry and the gynaecolo | ainal roporti | | IL IN OP | eration(s)? | , | U Y | - |
| | Number of occas | ions: | ry and the gynaecolo Date | gical report | | | eration(s)? | | | <u> </u> |
| iii. | Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo | ions; iffered / are you ogical problem r | ry and the gynaecolo Date ISUffering from / unde | gical report | | | eration(s)? | | | N |
| iii. | Number of occas Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r s: | In the gynaecology Date Date I suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi | gical report | | | eration(s)? | | | N |
| ili. İv: | Number of occas Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg | scriarge summa lions: liffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family Pl | ry and the gynaecolo Date ISUffering from / unde | gical report | | | eration(s)? | | | _ |
| iii. iv: v. | Number of occas Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details | scriarge summa lifered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family Pi al Income: ₹ | In the gynaecology Date Date I suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi | gical report | | | eration(s)? | | R | _ |
| iii. Iv: A. A. | Number of occas Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua | scharge summa ions: | In the gynaecology Date Date I suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi | gical report and Cause rgone any i ix, ovary, br | | ion/re or ur | eration(s)? | | R N | _ |
| iii. Iv: A. A. | Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insura | scharge summa ions: | ry and the gynaecolo suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi | gical report and Cause rgone any i ix, ovary, br | | ion/re or ur | eration(s)? | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | R N | _ |
| lli. iv: v. vi. | Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insura | scharge summa ions: | ry and the gynaecolo suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi | gical report and Cause rgone any i ix, ovary, br | | ion/re or ur | eration(s)? | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | R N | |
| ii. ∨: ∧ √i. | Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insura | scharge summa ions: | ry and the gynaecolo suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi | gical report and Cause rgone any i ix, ovary, br | | ion/re or ur | eration(s)? | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | R N | |
| III. V: V. V. | Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insura Name of Insuranc | al Income: ₹ e Co. | ry and the gynaecolo Date Suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi anning Operation? | gical report and Cause rgone any i ix, ovary, br | | ion/re or ur | eration(s)? | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | R N | _ |
| iii. /v: /i. | Have you ever su for any gynaecolo if Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insura Name of Insuranc | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family P al Income: ₹ ince Details: e Co. IES AND PAST | IMES: | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri | exercised and the second secon | ion/re or ur Yea | eration(s)? ecceived any medical advice ndergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | | _ |
| iii. v: /i. . DE | Mumber of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insuranc Name of Insuranc | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family P al Income: ₹ ince Details: e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho | IN and the gynaecolo Date Suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi anning Operation? Policy No. Policy No. IMES: bbies/activities that co | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri | | ion/re or ur Yez | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice adergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | R N | _ |
| iii. iv: vi. • DE • you her f | Number of occas Have you ever su for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insuranc Name of Insuranc ETAILS OF HOBB U take part in any a than as a fare pay give details: | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family P al Income: ₹ ince Details: e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho ring passenger) | IMES: bblies/activities that cc. | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri und the dang ng or any fo | prvestigati pasts, etc | ion/re or ur Yez | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice adergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | | |
| iii. iv: v. vi. DE you ther f (es, (PRC | TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family P al Income: ₹ ince Details: e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho ring passenger) | IN and the gynaecolo Date Suffering from / unde elated to uterus, cervi anning Operation? Policy No. Policy No. IMES: bbies/activities that co | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri und the dang ng or any fo | prvestigati pasts, etc | ion/re or ur Yez | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice adergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) | e / consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? | | |
| iii. iv: vi. • DE • you her f | TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family P al Income: ₹ ince Details: e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho ring passenger) | IMES: bblies/activities that cc. | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri und the dang ng or any fo | prvestigati pasts, etc | ion/re or ur Yez | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice adergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) | e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| ili. iv: v. vi. DE) you ther f (es, (PRC No.* | TAILS OF HOBB u take part in any a five details: DPOSER/LIFE TO *: | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r one a Family Pi al Income: ₹ e Co. iES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) BE ASSURED | Implementation Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementati | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri und the dang ng or any fo | prvestigati pasts,etc | any v | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice adergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) way, such as aviation atc.? | e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| ili. iv: v. vi. DE) you ther f (es, (PRC No.* | TAILS OF HOBB u take part in any a five details: DPOSER/LIFE TO *: | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r one a Family Pi al Income: ₹ e Co. iES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) BE ASSURED | IMES: bblies/activities that cc. | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri und the dang ng or any fo | prvestigati pasts,etc | Yea | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice adergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) way, such as aviation etc.? A/c Type : [| e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| iii. iv: vi. vi. DE you ther f fes, g PRC No. [*] k Na State | TAILS OF HOBB U take part in any a for any gynaecolo If Yes, give details Have you underg Husband's Annua Husband's Insuranc Name of Insuranc TAILS OF HOBB U take part in any a than as a fare pay give details: DPOSER/LIFE TO ": Bank Group Bra of the A/c Holder: | ions: iffered / are you ogical problem r one a Family Pi al Income: ₹ e Co. iES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) BE ASSURED | Implementation Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementatio Implementati | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri und the dang ng or any fo | prvestigati pasts,etc | Yea | eration(s)? ecceived any medical advice idergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) way, such as aviation etc.? A/c Type : [ch Name: | e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| iii. iv: vi. vi.) you ther f (es, (PRC No.* k Na State ne of R Co | TAILS OF HOBB Husband's Annua Husband's Annua Husband's Insuranc Name of Insuranc TAILS OF HOBB u take part in any a than as a fare pay give details: DOPOSER/LIFE TO *: DOPOSER/LIFE TO the A/c Holder: tode*: D | Scharge stimma ions: inffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family Pi al Income: ₹ al Income: ₹ e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) BE ASSURED Comparison Description | IMES: Debies/activities that cc mountaineering, divi | gical report and Cause rrgone any in ix, ovary, bri build be dang ng or any fo | gerous in rm of rac | Yea | eration(s)? ecceived any medical advice idergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) way, such as aviation etc.? A/c Type : [ch Name: | e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| iii. iv: vi.) you ther f (es, (PRC No.* k Na State ne of R Co vou v | TAILS OF HOBB Husband's Annua Husband's Annua Husband's Insuranc TAILS OF HOBB Utake part in any a than as a fare pay give details: DPOSER/LIFE TO ": DHE Bank Group Bra af the A/c Holder: isode*: DHE Bank Group I and isota and insurance | IES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) | INTES: Debies/activities that cc mountaineering, divi | gical report and Cause rrgone any in ix, ovary, bri build be dang ng or any for T DETAILS DETAILS SC Code* : to this acco | gerous in rrm of rac | any v Bran | eration(s)? Exceived any medical advice Indergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) Way, such as aviation etc.? A/c Type : [ch Name:]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]] | e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| iii. iv: vi. DE you her f (es, g PRC No." k Na State of R Co vou v clare nent | TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB | Scharge summa ions: inffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family Pi al Income: ₹ ince Details: e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) BE ASSURED BE ASSURED Common above is rr credit of any re given above is rr | IMES: Debies/activities that cc mountaineering, divi | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri gical report and Cause rrgone any i gical report any cause out hold SBI Lift | prestigation perous in rm of race Bank | Yea | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice indergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) way, such as aviation etc.? A/c Type : [ch Name:]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]] | e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| iii. iv: vi. vi. DE you ther t (es, (PRC No.* k Na State ne of R Co you v clare ment t orise | TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB | Scharge summa ions: inffered / are you ogical problem r s: one a Family Pi al Income: ₹ ince Details: e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) BE ASSURED BE ASSURED Common above is rr credit of any re given above is rr | INES: Debies/activities that ccc mountaineering, divi | gical report and Cause rrgone any i ix, ovary, bri gical report and Cause rrgone any i gical report any cause out hold SBI Lift | prestigation perous in rm of race Bank | Yea | eration(s)? eceived any medical advice indergone surgical procedur arly Premium (₹) way, such as aviation etc.? A/c Type : [ch Name:]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]]] | e like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |
| iii. v: vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE vi. DE DE DE DE DE DE DE DE | TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB TAILS OF HOBB | scharge summa ions: inffered / are you ogical problem r one a Family Pl al Income: ₹ e Co. IES AND PAST adventurous ho ing passenger) BE ASSURED Coredit of any re given above is tr any, due to any re addit payout/refund, | INES: Debies/activities that ccc mountaineering, divi Sominal Account Policy No. INES: Debies/activities that ccc mountaineering, divi Sominal Account For the some method of the some method and the some method of the some method Date: | pical report and Cause regone any i ix, ovary, bri puld be dang ng or any for DETAILS DETAILS SC Code* : to this account. | prestigation parts, etc perous in rrm of rac Bank Bank unt? e responsi t/incompre | any v rear Bran Bran | eration(s)? Preceived any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical procedur Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical advice Received any medical procedure Received any medical advice Received any medical procedure Received | I consulted a physician re like hysterectomy etc? Sum Assured (₹) | | |

 Important: Incase you have not, please provide your email id and mobile number to help us serve you better.
 Incase you do not have a mobile, please provide your landline telephone number. Ref. Page 3
 Insurance is the subject matter of solicitation TRAD.ver.09-09/13 PF

Application No. OM169637 4
**10 Concerning of the proposed for advects have been given by me after fully understanding the questions and he same are fue, accurate and complete in every manner and that have the basis of the contract of assurance between me and SBL fuel environce Code.

 Company and that aft the bias and answers have been given by me after fully understanding the questions and he same are fuel, accurate and complete in every manner and that the fuel as a diameter is in this proposal for advection in any undue statements be contained therein he add contract shalls be absolutely outlined void and at Game with the basis of the contract of assurance between me and SBL fuel environce Code.

 Understate the the side of the statement of suppression of material information or if any undue statements be contained therein he add contract shalls and wide and at any environ of state fuel between the town.

 Understate the offendial enderstate the offendial the Gorpany.
 Instruments in this proposal for additionally levy or recover all the applicable taxes like Service Tax. Surcharges, Cess, etc. from the premium which are necessifiated for the imbediate and one pressor or pressors having interest of any into vhalascer in the policy.

 Understate the offendial enderstate statements of the imbediate any fuel beins and the same of SBL leif pressor.
 Interest and and age that the farmed with the general information in the general statements in this proposal but before the issue of the pressor pressors pressors having interest of any kine vhalascer in the policy.

 Understate that the fare date of automission of the imbediate any fuel brinsurance.
 Inter any the advectarial transmarks connected with the general tax interview in the same of SBL leif presons and the terms of accepted at an increas** Wiswala Signature/Left Thumb impression of the Proposer in case different than Life to be Assured Signature/Left Thumb impression of the Proposer/Life to be Assured in case Proposer and Life to be Assured are one and the same person Signature of the Witness 11 Name and Address of Witness : _________ Date: 31012014 (DDMMYYYY) Place: Kotlayam Please submit KYC documents of witness if other than State Bank Group Staff or our Authorised Representative 19. DECLARATION WHEN THE PROPOSAL FORM IS FILLED BY A PERSON OTHER THAN THE PROPOSER/PROPOSER SIGNS IN A VERTINACULAR LANGUAGE FROFUGER IS ILLIERATE: hereby declare that I have read out and explained the contents of this proposal form and all other documents incidental to availing the insurance policy from SBILIfe Insurance Company Ltd. to the Proposer and that he/she said that he/she has understood the same and that he/she agrees to abide by all the terms and conditions of the same. I hereby declare that I have fully explained to the Proposer the answers to the questions that form the basis of the contract of insurance and that if any untrue statement is contained herein, the company shall have the right to vary the benefits that may be payable, and further, if there has been non-disclosure of a material fact that the policy may be contained herein, the company shall have the right to vary the benefits that may be payable, and further, if there has been non-disclosure of a material fact that the policy may be contained herein, the company shall have the right to vary the benefits that may be payable, and further, if there has been non-disclosure of a material fact that the policy may be contained herein, the company shall have the contents of this form to the Proposer in _________ Language, that I have truly and correctly recorded the answers given by the Proposer and that the Proposer has affixed his/her thumb impression on the proposal form in my presence, after fully understanding the contents thereof. Signature of the Person making the Declaration: _ Name and Address: Signature/ Left Hand Thumb impression of the Proposer Date: 20. DECLARATION TO BE GIVEN IF PERSON / ORGANISATION PAYING THE PREMIUM IS DIFFERENT FROM THE PROPOSER: (DDMMYYYY) Please submit KYC documents of the person/organisation paying the premium Date: _____ have given the LMr. /Mrs./Ms.

| SBI Life REQUEST FOR CHANGE IN POLICY DETAILS | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| To <i>INSURANCE</i> With Us, You're Sure <i>Please use separate form for each policy::Kindly fill all details in capitals::Any Corrections in the form need to be counter signed.</i> | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| To, SBI Life Insurance Co Ltd, Branch | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Date d m y y y y Policy No | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Name of the Policy Owner | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Residence Office Mobile | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Contact No s t d s t d m o b i l e Email ID Image: Second Sec | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Kindly amend my policy as below All fields are mandatory (At least one contact no is mandatory for processing your request. Contact nos mentioned above will be updated for future communication) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| All fields are mandatory (At least one contact no is mandatory for processing your request. Contact nos mentioned above will be updated for future communication) Change / Correction in Name Policy Holder Life Assured Nominee Appointee Life Beneficiary | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Reason for Change (In case of Surname / Complete name Change) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Change in Date of Birth Policy Holder Life Assured Nominee Appointee Life Beneficiary | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| From d d m m y y y TO d d m m y y y | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Reason for Change: | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Supporting proof attached: Birth Certificate School Certificate Passport PAN Driving Licence Others | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Change in Premium Payment Frequency: Kindly change my payment frequency to: (Please tick the desired option) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Yearly Half Yearly Quarterly Monthly | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| One of the following Auto debit modes is mandatory for monthly frequency. Select one and fill up the corresponding mandate. | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ECS Direct Debit Standing Instructions – EFT (for State Bank Group Account holders only) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| For other frequencies, we strongly advise that you take the advantage of one of our various alternate premium pay methods. Please enquire with our staff for full details. | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Change in Premium From Rs. TO Rs. | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Change in Sum Assured | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| From Rs. TO Rs. | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Change in Term / Vesting Age From Years TO Years | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Deletion of Rider: I would like to cancel the following riders: 1 2 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Update PAN Number (Self attested copy of the PAN Card is mandatory) | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| I have understood the meaning and scope of the change request form and take complete responsibility of the changes submitted by me. Any changes in the Policy / Personal details are subject to the policy terms and conditions and relevant underwriting guidelines. | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Signature of Policy Holder Note: Changes are subject to product terms & conditions. Some changes are subject to underwriting approval and evidence of insurability including medical examinations as per the extant underwriting guidelines might be called for by SBI Life Insurance Company. | | | | | | | | | | | | |

SBI Life Insurance Co. Ltd, Corporate Office: "Natraj", M.V Road & Western Express Highway Junction, Andheri (East), Mumbai-400069 Central Processing Center: Kapas Bhavan, Plot No.3A, Sector No.10, CBD Belapur, Navi Mumbai-400614

.

| | | | | <u>Re</u> | QUE | EST | FO | r C | НА | NG | EIN | | ON | ΓΑΟ | T | DET | | <u>s</u> | | | | SI | 3I | I | ife |
|---|---|--|--|---|--|--|---|---|---------------------------------------|-----------------------------|------------------------|-----------------------------|----------------------------|-----------------------------|---------------------------------|-------------------------------------|--------------------|-------------------------------------|-----------------|----------------|-----------------------------|--------------------------|-----------------------|---------------------|------------------------|
| To, SBI Life Insurance Co I | .td, | Bra | unch . | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | | | | | | I N S With | 5 <i>U I</i> Us, Y | t <u>A</u> ou're | <u>N C E</u> e Sure |
| Date d r | n 1 | m | у | у | у | у | | | | Poli | cy No | · [| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Name of the Policy Owner | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Kindly amend my policy as below | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Change in Address (Tick < One)CorrespondencePermanentBoth | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Request for Address change has to be submitted in person at any of the branches of SBI Life Insurance Co Ltd Permanent Address must be of India and cannot be given as that of employer. | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Permanent Address i House # & Bldg / Society | nust | be | of In | dia a | nd ca | nno | t be gi | iven | <u>as th</u> | at oj | <u>f emp</u> | loyer | : | | Т | | | | | Τ | | | | | |
| Road / Sector & Landma | rk | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | | Ť | | | | | | | | 1 | | |
| City/Village & Taluka | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |]] | District | | | | | | | | | |
| State | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | Pin | | | | | | |
| Country | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |] | | | | | | |
| Any one of the followin Life official along with Driving License Rent/Lease agreeme Bank passbook/ Acce *Gas Bill not older than 3 Any one of the followin SBI Life official along v Driving License Armed forces ID Ca Change in Contact | one Pa nt w oun mon g do vith Pa rd w | pho ussp vith t St ths bocut the ussp vith | oto id oort last : aatem ment e forr oort Phot eer / J | lenti H 3 mc ent v s wil n (Ti H togra | ty pro Electi nths' with t l be a ck ✓ Pan C ph il ID | oof a on 1 ren rrans acce) Card | and th D Ca at reco sactic sactic | ne fo urd eipts ons t as p PIO | orm (As ill pr hoto Card | Ticl adha evic ide | k ♥) ar Ca ous m | rd nonth proc otog | n of an raph hote | Rati Lett Oth d sh | ion ter ner: nou El | n Card from r s (<i>spec</i> | ا ify)_ rodu | Utility gnized uced i Card | 7 Bill d Pub | s not lic A | olde utho for n Ca | er tha ority verif | in 6 icati | mo on | nths* by |
| (For office use only. To be I confirm that the custon Date Changes done in Portal | ner | has | visit | ed th Nan Emp Brar | ne bra ne & oloyea nch | Des e Co | ignat ode C | ion: : han | ges d | lone | e by: | | | | | he orig | | s of t | | ove (| locu ure o | ment f SBI | ts. L En | | hyee |
| | | | | | | | 2 | | , | | | r-0J | | | _ | | | | | | | | | | |

SBI Life Insurance Co. Ltd, Corporate Office: "Natraj", M.V Road & Western Express Highway Junction, Andheri (East), Mumbai-400069 Central Processing Center: Kapas Bhavan, Plot No.3A, Sector No.10, CBD Belapur, Navi Mumbai-400614

.